# Historic, archived document

Do not assume content reflects current scientific knowledge, policies, or practices.

-

.

.

Supplement No. 7 to ERS - 368

# ECONOMICS OF AGRICULTURE

# REPORTS AND PUBLICATIONS ISSUED OR SPONSORED BY USDA'S ECONOMIC RESEARCH SERVICE

July 1974 — June 1975

Economic Research Service U.S. Department of Agriculture

#### PREFACE

This supplement lists publications on agricultural economics and related socioeconomic issues that were produced or sponsored by the Economic Research Service (ERS), during July 1974 through June 1975. It updates the six supplements to ERS-368. Previous lists were published in ERS-343 and ERS-430 (formerly ERS-350 and ERS-Foreign 167). Additional Marketing Economics Division publications are listed in ERS-205.

The listing is intended to include citations for all published material of more than temporary interest regardless of the form in which published or its current availability. Important among these are publications in Department and ERS series, periodic reports, articles in periodicals of the Department, and State experiment station bulletins which report results of State-Federal cooperative studies in agricultural economics. Articles in technical and professional journals, both within and outside the Department, are cited as well as proceedings of symposia and conferences which report important ERS research results. Publications are grouped by subject-matter areas and by ERS divisions responsible for research in such areas. Within each subject area, bibliographic entries are arranged alphabetically by author; entries without author are arranged alphabetically by title after the author listings. Articles by the same author are entered chronologically by date of publication.

Papers, speeches, articles in nontechnical journals, other news releases, and informational or extension items generally have been excluded as not being of continuing importance. A few such items were included, if, at the time of release, they presented significant initial research results or findings not available elsewhere.

Citation of publications provides no assurance that copies are available. Generally, reference copies can be found in libraries. Publications from State experiment stations usually can be obtained from issuing stations. Some items produced by nonpublic agencies are available from the publishers. Many publications can be obtained from the Division of Information, Economic Research Service, U.S. Department of Agriculture, Washington, D.C. 20250. Photoreproductions (photoprint or microfilm) of material in its collection may be purchased from the Photocopy Section, National Agricultural Library, U.S. Department of Agriculture, Beltsville, Md. 20705.

Compiled by Bonita Moore Economic Research Service

Washington, D.C. 20250

September 1976

# ABBREVIATIONS

AAEA	American Agricultural Economics Association
AER	Agricultural Economic Report
AFO	Agricultural Finance Outlook
AFS	Agricultural Finance Statistics
Agr. Econ. Dept	Department of Agricultural Economics
Agr. Econ. Res	Agricultural Economics Re- search (periodical)
Agr. Exp. Sta	Agricultural Experiment Station
Agr. Fin. Rev	Agricultural Finance Review
Agr. Hdbk.	Agricultural Handbook
AIB	Agricultural Information Bulletin
Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ	American Journal of Agricul- tural Economics
40	
AU	Agricultural Outlook
	Agricultural Outlook Agricultural Outlook Digest
AOD	
AOD CS	Agricultural Outlook Digest
AOD CS DS	Agricultural Outlook Digest Cotton Situation (periodical)
AOD.	Agricultural Outlook Digest Cotton Situation (periodical) Dairy Situation (periodical)
AOD	Agricultural Outlook Digest Cotton Situation (periodical) Dairy Situation (periodical) Economic Research Service
AOD	Agricultural Outlook Digest Cotton Situation (periodical) Dairy Situation (periodical) Economic Research Service Economic Research Service Report Economic Research Service, Foreign

FATUS	Foreign Agricultural Trade of the United States
FdS	Feed Situation (periodical)
For. Agr	Foreign Agriculture, weekly (publication of the Foreign Agricultural Service)
FS	Fertilizer Situation (periodical)
LMS	Livestock and Meat Situation (periodical)
MRR	Marketing Research Report
MTS	Marketing Transportation Situ- ation (periodical)
NFS	National Food Situation (periodical)
PA	Program Aid
PES	Poultry and Egg Situation (periodical)
RET	Real Estate Taxes
So. Jour. Agr. Econ	Southern Journal of Agricultural Economics
Stat. Bull	Statistical Bulletin
Tech. Bull.	Technical Bulletin
TFS	Fruit Situation (periodical)
TS	Tobacco Situation (periodical)
TVS	Vegetable Situation (periodical)
VPI	Virginia Polytechnic Institute
WS	Wheat Situation (periodical)

# CONTENTS

#### Page

**COMMODITY ECONOMICS DIVISION** 

Commodity Program and Policy Analysis	5
Dairy	
Fibers	7
Fruits, Vegetables, Ornamentals, and Sweeteners	9
Grains	11
Meat Animals	
Oil Crops	14
Poultry	15
Tobacco	16
Other	16

#### ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

Population	17
Employment and Income	17
Economic and Social Development	18
State and Local Government Finances	19
Rural Housing	19
Community Institutions, Services, and Facilities	19

# NATIONAL ECONOMIC ANALYSIS DIVISION

Agricultural History	20
Consumer Interests	20
Econometric Models	20
Farm Exports	20
Farm Real Estate	20
Food	21
Food Programs	21
Foreign Investment	21
Inputs	22
Leather	22
Market Institutions	22
Market Performance	22
Performance Measures	22
Productivity	22

NATIONAL EC	CC	)N	łC	)N	11	С	A	N	A	L	3	′S	SI:	S	D	P	V]	IS	I	0	N	_	C	o:	n'd.
Projections																									22
Structure																									23
Taxes																		•							23
Tobacco															•										23
Transportation																		•							23

# NATURAL RESOURCE ECONOMICS DIVISION

Resource Studies	•		•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	<b>24</b>
Environmental Studies		•			•				•	•							26
Resource Program Studies.		•			•		•		•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	27

# FOREIGN DEMAND AND COM-PETITION DIVISION

World Agricultural Situation 3	0
Developed Countries 3	1
Latin America	2
Africa and Middle East 3	2
Asia	3
Eastern Europe 3	3
Soviet Union	4
Communist Asia	4
Commodities 3	4
Economic Development and Trade	5
Statistics	5

# FOREIGN DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

World Agricultural Studies .	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	37	
INFORMATION DIVISION									•		•					38	

Page

# COMMODITY ECONOMICS DIVISION

#### COMMODITY PROGRAM AND POLICY ANALYSIS

- 1. BROWN, W. H. Increases in Variable Costs Per Acre of Producing Wheat, Feed Grains, Soybeans and Cotton in Selected Areas. Working paper, Oct. 1974, 31 pp.
- 2. BROWN, W. H. Effect of Changing Input Prices on Net Farm Income of Typical Cash Grain, Wheat and Cotton Farms with Alternative Target Prices. Working paper, Dec. 1974, 15 pp.
- 3. CULVER, DAVID W. Strategic Materials: The Case of Food. Presented, Nat'l. Security Affairs Conf., Washington, D.C., July 1974, 13 pp.
- CULVER, DAVID W. Farmers, Agri-Businessmen and National Policy: Alternatives and Implications. Presented, Agr. Policy Forum, Cedar Rapids, Iowa, Feb. 1975, 17 pp.
- CULVER, DAVID W. Some Notes on Current Agricultural Policy Issues. Presented, Del. Voc. Agr. Teachers Mtg., Laurel, Del., Mar. 1975, 17 pp.
- 6. CULVER, DAVID W. Potential Issues for 1977 in Agricultural and Food Policy. Presented, So. Public Affairs Comm., Mobile, Ala., May 1975, 14 pp.
- ERICKSEN, MILTON H., and DARYLL E. RAY. Policy Issues and Research Results for U.S. Agriculture. Published in Okla. Current Farm Econ., Vol. 48, No. 1, Mar. 1975, pp. 17-28.
- FRENCH, BURTON L. Cost of Producing Crops and Milk. Presented, Dairy Forum, Champaign, Ill., Feb. 1975, 12 pp.
- 9. GARST, GAIL D., and THOMAS A. MILLER. Impact of the Set-Aside Program on U.S. Wheat Acreages. Published in Agr. Econ. Res., Vol. 27, No. 2, Apr. 1975, pp. 30-37.
- HATCH, ROY E., WYATTE L. HARMAN, and VERNON R. EIDMAN. Incorporating Multiple Goals Into the Decision-Making Process: A Simulation Approach to Firm Growth Analysis. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 6, No. 1, July 1974, pp. 103-110.
- 11. KRENZ, RONALD D., and DARREL D. KLETKE. The Firm Enterprise Data System: Capabilities, Limitations, Applications. Presented, So. Agr. Econ. Assoc., New Orleans, La., Feb. 1975, 10 pp.

- KRENZ, RONALD D. A Systematic Approach to Agricultural Enterprise Data. Presented, N.E. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Orono, Maine, June 1975, 13 pp.
- LEE, JOHN E., JR. The Impact of Domestic Policies on Agricultural Stability. Presented, Great Plains Policy Workshop, Denver, Colo., May 1975, 19 pp.
- MILLER, THOMAS A., and JAMES VERMEER. Effect of the Conserving Base Requirement on the Response to the Set-Aside Program in the Great Plains. Proceedings, West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, pp. 114-118.
- MILLER, THOMAS A., and JAMES-VERMEER. Effect of the Conserving Base Requirement on the Response to the Set-Aside Program in the Great Plains. Working paper, July 1974, 10 pp.
- MILLER, THOMAS A. Income Protection Under the Current Farm Legislation. Presented, Farm Credit Banks of Wichita Sem., Ft. Collins, Colo., Dec. 1974, 14 pp.
- 17. MILLER, THOMAS A. Testing the Plains Uniqueness Hypothesis Relating to Agricultural Instability and Policy Needs. Presented, Great Plains Agr. Policy Sem., Denver, Colo., May 1975, 13 pp.
- MORIAK, THEO F. Food and Fiber Production and Consumption: National Policy Alternatives and Implications. Presented, Middle Tenn. St. Univ., Murfreesboro, Tenn., Apr. 1975, 13 pp.
- PENN, J. B., and RODNEY L. WALKER. Soybeans: Historical Shifts in the Geographic Pattern. Bull. No. 65. Lafayette, Ind., Purdue Univ., Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Dec. 1974, 38 pp.
- RAY, DARYLL E., J. RICHARDSON, and G. COLLINS. A Simulation Analysis of a Reserve Stock Management Policy for Feed Grains and Wheat. Presented, So. Agr. Econ. Assoc., New Orleans, La., Feb. 1975, 15 pp.
- SHARPLES, J. A., D. L. WILLIAMS, and N. R. MARTIN, JR. Farm Characteristics, Production, and Land Resources, by Production Areas of the North Central Region. Stat. Bull. 532. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 68 pp.
- 22. SHARPLES, JERRY A. Target Prices—How Much Help? Presented, Top Farmers Crop Workshop, Lafayette, Ind., July 1974, 6 pp.

- SHARPLES, JERRY A., and RODNEY L. WALKER. An Analysis of Shifts in Cropland Use in the North Central Region. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 1974, 15 pp.
- SHARPLES, JERRY A., and RODNEY L. WALKER. Reserve Stocks of Grain, Research Status Report No. 1: Description of the Price Bounds Model. Working Paper, Sept. 1974, 21 pp.
- SHARPLES, JERRY A., and RODNEY L. WALKER. Shifts in Cropland Use in the North Central Region. Published in Agr. Econ. Res., Vol. 26, No. 4, Oct. 1974, pp. 106-111.
- SHARPLES, JERRY A., and RODNEY L. WALKER. Reserve Stocks: A Wheat Simulation Model. Presented, So. Agr. Econ. Assoc., New Orleans, La., Feb. 1975, 12 pp.
- SHARPLES, JERRY A., and RODNEY L. WALKER. Reserve Stocks of Grain, Research Status Report No. 2: Analysis of Wheat Loan Rates and Target Prices Using a Wheat Reserve Stocks Simulation Model. Working paper, May 1975, 31 pp.
- VERMEER, JAMES, and others. Effects of Trade Liberalization on U.S. Agriculture. Published in Agr. Econ. Res., Vol. 27, No. 2, Apr. 1975, pp. 23-29.
- WALKER, RODNEY L., and J. B. PENN. An Examination of Major Crop Acreage Response. Presented, So. Agr. Econ. Assoc., New Orleans, La., Feb. 1975, 14 pp.
- Regional Agricultural Production, 1985 and Beyond. ERS-564. Econ. Res. Serv., (Reprinted from the Farm Index, Vol. 13, Nos. 3, 4, 5, and 7.) Aug. 1974, 8 pp.
- Special Briefing on the Feed, Livestock, and Food Situation. (Jointly prepared by Econ. Res. Serv. and For. Agr. Serv.) Aug. 1974, 12 pp.

#### DAIRY

 ANDREWS, RICHARD A., and others. Marketing Agricultural Products in New Hampshire: I. The Structure of the Livestock Marketing System. Res. Rpt. No. 39. N. H. Agr. Exp. Sta., Aug. 1974, 29 pp.

- BOEHM, WILLIAM T., and E. M. BABB. Household Consumption of Beverage Milk Products. Bull. No. 75. Lafayette, Ind., Purdue Univ., Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Mar. 1975, 51 pp.
- 34. BOEHM, WILLIAM T., and E. M. BABB. Household Consumption of Storable Manufactured Dairy Products. Bull. No. 85. Lafayette, Ind., Purdue Univ., Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), June 1975, 40 pp.
- BUXTON, BOYD M., and RICHARD F. FALLERT. Impact of Dairy Product Imports on U.S. Milk Price. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 1974, 20 pp.
- BUXTON, BOYD M., and RICHARD F. FALLERT. Impact of Dairy Product Imports on U.S. Milk Price. Staff Paper P74-21. Minneapolis, Minn., Univ. of Minn., Oct. 1974, 20 pp.
- BUXTON, BOYD M. What Effects Do Imports Have on the Dairy Industry? Proceedings, 1975 Dairy Mktg. Forum, Urbana, Ill., Feb. 1975, 16 pp.
- BUXTON, BOYD M. The Dairy Import Issue in Perspective. Proceedings, 1975 Midwest Milk Mktg. Conf., Madison, Wis., Mar. 1975, 14 pp.
- 39. BUXTON, BOYD M., and STEPHEN ZIEGLER. Implications of Selected Non-Point Source Pollution Regulations for U.S. Dairy Farms. Proceedings, Third Internat'l. Sym. on Livestock Wastes, Urbana, Ill., Apr. 1975, 15 pp.
- BUXTON, BOYD M., and GEORGE E. FRICK. Can the United States Compete With Dairy Exporting Nations? Staff Paper P75-10. Minneapolis, Minn., Univ. of Minn., June 1975, 18 pp.
- 41. CHING, C. T. K., and GEORGE E. FRICK. The Effect of Park Use on Surface Water Quality. Published in Growth and Change, Vol. 5, No. 4, Oct. 1974, 5 pp.
- CUMMINS, DAVID E. The ERS Cost of Production Study. Presented, Nat'l. Milk Producers Fed., Miami, Fla., Dec. 1974, 13 pp.
- DAVULIS, J. P., R. A. ANDREWS, and G. E. FRICK. Energy and Cost Considerations in the Distribution of Bulk Dairy Feed in the Northeast. Published in Jour. N.E. Agr. Econ. Council, Vol. 4, No. 1, June 1975, 8 pp.

- 44. FRICK, GEORGE E., BOYD M. BUXTON, and JOHN P. DAVULIS. The Impact of Alternative Trade Policies on Dairy Farm Net Cash Income, 1975-80. Presented, N.E. Agr. Econ. Council, Orono, Maine, June 1975, 9 pp.
- HAMMOND, JEROME W. Regional Milk Supply Analysis. Staff Paper 74-12. Minneapolis, Minn., Univ. of Minn. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), July 1974, 54 pp.
- LASLEY, FLOYD. Fuel and the Cost of Food. Published in Jour. N.E. Agr. Econ. Council, Vol. 3, No. 2, Oct. 4, pp. 46-55.
- 47. LASLEY, FLOYD A. Revised Farm-Retail Price Spreads for Whole Milk. MTS-197. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 13-15.
- 48. LOUGH, HAROLD W. An Estimation of Cheese Consumption Using Demographic Factors. Working paper, May 1975, 30 pp.
- MILLER, JAMES J., and ROBERT R. MILLER. Changes in Number and Size of Dairy Plants. DS-351. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, pp. 28-33.
- 50. MILLER, ROBERT R. Dairy Situation and Outlook. Presented, Great Plains and West. Outlook Conf., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, 18 pp.
- 51. MILLER, ROBERT R. Outlook for Dairy. Presented, Nat'l. Milk Prod. Fed. An. Mtg., Miami, Fla., Dec. 1974, 7 pp.
- 52. MILLER, ROBERT R. Outlook for Dairy. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 8 pp.
- 53. MORRIS, D. E., G. E. FRICK, and D. A. BURWELL. The Effect of Use Value Assessment on Tax Rates, the 1972 Experience of 78 New Hampshire Towns. Res. Rpt. No. 37. N.H. Agr. Exp. Sta., Aug. 1974, 18 pp.
- 54. SLEIGHT, LYNN G., and JAMES W. GRUE-BELE. Compensating the "Human Costs" of Increased Productivity of Fluid Milk Drivers. Published in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 56, No. 3, Aug. 1974, pp. 594-599.
- 55. Dairy Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published five times a year.
- The Impact of Dairy Imports on the U.S. Dairy Industry. AER-278. Econ. Res. Serv. (in coop. with Agr. Mktg. Serv., and For. Agr. Serv.), Jan. 1975, 77 pp.

 The Impact of Dairy Imports on the U.S. Dairy Industry. DS-354. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, pp. 31-35.

#### FIBERS

- ANDERSON, JAMES M., and ARTHUR M. HEAGLER. Effects of Limited Tillage Practices for Cotton Production on Farm Organization and Fuel Requirements, 1974. Presented (abstract), 1975 Beltwide Cotton Res. Conf., New Orleans La., Jan. 1975, 2 pp.
- BARLOWE, RUSSELL G. Domestic Situation and Outlook for Cotton in 1974/75. Presented, So. Cotton Assoc., Memphis, Tenn., and Atlantic Cotton Assoc., Atlanta, Ga., Aug. 1974, 8 pp.
- BARLOWE, RUSSELL G. Outlook for Cotton. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 14 pp.
- CHANDLER, W., and A. D. JONES. A Wool Marketing System on the Navajo Indian Reservation. Final Report on Tech. Asst. Grant Project No. 07-06-01422, June 1975, 30 pp.
- CLEVELAND, OLLIE A., and MICHAEL S. SALKIN. Projections of Cotton Warehouse Facilities for Oklahoma: A Markov Process. Proceedings, So. Agr. Econ. Assoc., July 1974, 12 pp.
- CLEVELAND, OLLIE A., and MICHAEL S. SALKIN. Some Predictions of the Distribution of Future Residents in Oklahoma. Presented, West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, 4 pp.
- CLEVELAND, OLLIE A. Some Predications of the Distribution of Future Residents in Oklahoma. Working paper, Aug. 1974, 29 pp.
- CLEVELAND, OLLIE A., RICHARD E. JUST, and MICHAEL S. SALKIN. Application of Markov Chain Analysis. Res. Rpt. P-707. Stillwater, Okla., Okla. St. Univ. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Nov. 1974, 19 pp.
- COOKE, FRED T., JR. Energy Conservation Through Modern Weed Control. Presented, So. Weed Sci. Soc. Mtg., Memphis, Tenn., Jan. 1975, 14 pp.
- COOKE, FRED T., JR. Row Spacings to Lower Production Costs. Presented, 1975 Beltwide Cotton Prod.-Mech. Conf., New Orleans, La., Jan. 1975, 6 pp.

- COOKE, FRED T., JR. Costs and Returns Comparisons of Current and Proposed Cotton Production Systems. Presented, 1975 Beltwide Cotton Res. Conf., New Orleans, La., Jan. 1975, 10 pp.
- COOKE, FRED T., JR., and W. I. SPURGEON. Limited Tillage and Row Spacings for Lower Cotton Production Costs. Presented, 16th An. Mtg. La. Assoc. of Agronomists, Baton Rouge, La., Mar. 1975, 19 pp.
- COOKE, FRED T., JR., and others. Crop Budgets and Planning Data for Major Farm Enterprises in the Mississippi-Louisiana Delta, 1975. Bull. No. 834. Miss. Agr. and Forestry Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), May 1975, 79 pp.
- DUDLEY, GEORGE E. U.S. Textile Fiber Demand: Price Elasticities in Major End-Use Markets. Tech. Bull. No. 1500. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, 66 pp.
- GHETTI, JOSEPH L., and ZOLON M. LOONEY. Cotton Gin Operating Costs in the Midsouth, 1971-72 and 1972-73. ERS-589. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 9 pp.
- LA FERNEY, PRESTON E. Cotton's Fabric Tested Again. Presented, Nat'l. Ext. Workshop for Clothing Specialists, New York, N.Y., Nov. 1974, 11 pp.
- LA FERNEY, PRESTON E. The Domestic Outlook for Cotton. Presented, Amer. Farm Bureau Fed. Cotton Conf., New Orleans, La., Jan. 1975, 9 pp.
- LA FERNEY, PRESTON E. An Introduction to a Discussion of Methods of Reducing Cotton Production Costs. Presented, 1975 Beltwide Cotton Res. Conf., New Orleans, La., Jan. 1975, 4 pp.
- LAWLER, JOHN V., and RUSSELL G. BAR-LOWE. Recent Trends in Knit Textile Trade. CS-267. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 13-19.
- PARVIN, D. W., JR., and others. Specific Inputs and Prices Associated with Soybean Production Costs for the Mississippi Delta, 1975. Bull. No. 832. Miss. Agr. and Forestry Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Apr. 1975, 37 pp.
- PARVIN, D. W., JR., and others. Specific Inputs and Prices Associated with Cotton Production Costs for the Mississippi Delta, 1975. Bull. No. 831. Miss. Agr. and Forestry Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Apr. 1975, 79 pp.

- PARVIN, D. W., JR., and others. Specific Inputs and Prices for Food Grains, Feed Grains, and Silage Crops, Mississippi Delta, 1975. Bull. No. 833. Miss. Agr. and Forestry Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), May 1975, 34 pp.
- ROGERS, C. D., H. C. SPURLOCK, and D. E. CRAWFORD. Trends in Use of Cotton and Competing Fibers, 1973. Bull. No. 578. S.C. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Nov. 1974, 59 pp.
- ROSS, JOHN E. The Shifting Cotton Quality Requirements for End-Use Products, Proceedings, 1975 Beltwide Cotton Prod.-Mech. Conf., New Orleans, La., Jan. 1975, 24 pp.
- SHAW, DALE L., CHARLES A. WILMOT, and JOSEPH L. GHETTI. University Density vs. Modified Flat Bale Presses, Costs and Breakeven Volumes. Published in Cotton Gin and Oil Mill Press, Aug. 1974, pp. 18-23.
- SHAW, DALE L. Costs of Building and Operating Rice Drying and Storage Facilities in California, 1973. AER-276. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 69 pp.
- SHAW, DALE L., CHARLES A. WILMOT, and BETTY K. HERON. Cotton Gin Operating Costs in West Texas, the Lower Rio Grande Valley, and the Blacklands of Texas, 1971 and 1972 Seasons. AER-286. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 16 pp.
- STARBIRD, IRVING R. Costs of Producing the U.S. Crop. Published in Cotton Internat'l., 1975, 42nd An. Edition, 1975, 9 pp.
- WILMOT, CHARLES A., DALE L. SHAW, and BETTY K. HERON. Cotton Gin Operating Costs in the San Joaquin Valley of California—1971-72 and 1972-73. AER-285. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 12 pp.
- 87. Cotton Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published four times a year.
- 88. Cotton and Wool Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published once a year.
- Statistics on Cotton and Related Data, 1920-73. Stat. Bull. 535. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 263 pp.
- 90. Wool Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published once a year.

#### FRUITS, VEGETABLES, ORNAMENTALS, AND SWEETENERS

- 91. BARITELLE, JOHN L., and RAYMOND J. FOL-WELL. The U.S. Grape Industry: An Expanding Industry. Presented, Wash. St. Grape Soc., Grandview, Wash., Dec. 1974, 10 pp.
- BARITELLE, JOHN L., and RAYMOND J. FOL-WELL. Progress Report Number 1: America Buys Wine. Published in Wines and Vines, Feb. 1975, 10 pp.
- 93. BARITELLE, JOHN L., and RAYMOND J. FOL-WELL. Progress Report Number 2: A Select Product with a Select Audience. Published in Wines and Vines, Mar. 1975, 5 pp.
- 94. BARITELLE, JOHN L., and RAYMOND J. FOL-WELL. Progress Report Number 3: Sparkling Wine Buyers. Published in Wines and Vines, June 1975, 7 pp.
- 95. BARITELLE, JOHN L., and RAYMOND J. FOLWELL. Who Does and Does Not Purchase Wine: Market Potential. Presented, Amer. Soc. of Enologists, San Francisco, Calif., June 1975, 25 pp.
- 96. BURNS, ALFRED J., JOSEPH C. PODANY, and N. A. WYNN. Fresh Thompson Seedless Grapes— Prices, Costs, and Margins. ERS-581 (reprinted from the Fruit Situation, TFS-192). Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, pp. 35-39.
- 97. BURNS, ALFRED J., and JOSEPH C. PODANY. Florida Cucumbers and Green Peppers: Production, Marketing Patterns, Prices, and Margins. ERS-603 (reprinted from the Vegetable Situation, TVS-196). Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 30-38.
- 98. COMBS, JOSEPH. Potatoes: Fall 1974 Prices. TVS-193. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 37-42.
- COMBS, JOSEPH, and CHARLES W. PORTER.
   Potato Facts, Fall 1974. Unnumbered Mimeo.
   Handbook. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, 9 pp.
- COMBS, JOSEPH, and CHARLES W. PORTER. Potato Facts, Winter 1975. Unnumbered Mimeo. Handbook. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, 9 pp.
- 101. COMBS, JOSEPH. What's Ahead for the Potato Grower in the Eastern United States. Presented, Ohio Vegetable and Potato Growers Assoc., Columbus, Ohio, Feb. 1975, 13 pp.

- DUYMOVIC, ANDREW, and BEN HUANG. Fruit Outlook-1974/75. Presented, Southeast Reg. Agr. Outlook Conf., Atlanta, Ga., Sept. 1974, 15 pp.
- DUYMOVIC, ANDREW. Outlook for Fruits and Tree Nuts. Presented, Nat'l. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 8 pp.
- 104. DUYMOVIC, ANDREW. Processed Apple Utilization Trends—Outlook and Competition on the Domestic Markets. Presented, Third Nat'l. Processed Apple Conf., Rochester, N.Y., Apr. 1975, 13 pp.
- 105. DUYMOVIC, ANDREW, and THOMAS WARDEN. Yes, We Do Have Bananas. Published in Farm Index, May 1975, p. 18.
- 106. FOLWELL, RAYMOND J., and JOHN L. BARI-TELLE. The Taxation and Consumption of Wines. Presented, Wash. St. Grape Soc., Grandview, Wash., Dec. 1974, 12 pp.
- 107. FUCHS, HILARIUS W., RAYMOND O. P. FAR-RISH, and ROBERT W. BOHALL. A Model of the U.S. Apple Industry: A Quadratic Interregional Intertemporal Activity Analysis Formulation. Published in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Nov. 1974, pp. 739-750.
- 108. GRAY, FREDERICK D. Sugar and Tropical Products—Situation and Outlook. NFS-149. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 20-23.
- 109. GRAY, FREDERICK D. Sugar and Tropical Products—Situation and Outlook. NFS-150. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 20-23.
- GRAY, FREDERICK D. Outlook for Sweeteners Other Than Sugar. Presented, Nat'l. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 11 pp.
- GRAY, FREDERICK D. Sugar and Tropical Products—Situation and Outlook. NFS-151. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, pp. 22-26.
- GRAY, FREDERICK D. Sugar and Tropical Products—Situation and Outlook. NFS-152. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 21-27.
- 113. HALL, RICHARD, and STEPHEN RALEIGH. Marketing Practices of Growers of Flowers and Plants: Philadelphia, Baltimore, and Washington, D.C. ERS-593. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, 42 pp.

- 114. HOLLAND, DAVID W., JOHN L. BARITELLE, and GREG WHITE. The Impact of Transportation Costs Upon Optimal School Size and Location in Sparsely Populated Areas. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 1974, 20 pp.
- JESSE, EDWARD V. Cost-Plus Pricing for California Processing Tomatoes. Published in Calif. Tomato Grower, July 1974, 11 pp.
- 116. JESSE, EDWARD V., and A. C. JOHNSON, JR. Alternative Price Summarization Measures. Working paper, Aug. 1974, 10 pp.
- 117. JESSE, EDWARD V. Contracting and Uncertainty Reduction. Working paper, Aug. 1974, 27 pp.
- JESSE, EDWARD V. Optimal Inventory Levels: The Case of Farm Storage. Working paper, Aug. 1974, 20 pp.
- JESSE, EDWARD V. Marketing California Fresh Market Tomatoes: Trends and Outlook. TVS-193. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 31-36.
- 120. JESSE, EDWARD V. Packing California Vine-Ripe Tomatoes: Costs and Efficiencies. AER-275. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 39 pp.
- 121. JESSE, EDWARD V. Packing California Mature Green Tomatoes: Costs and Efficiencies. AER-282. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, 30 pp.
- 122. JESSE, E. V., and M. J. MACHADO. Trends in Production and Marketing of California Fresh Market Tomatoes. Rpt. No. 75-BL/1871. Univ. of Calif. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), May 1975, 28 pp.
- 123. JOHNSON, S. S., and ROGERS, R. Progress in Mechanization of Wine Grapes . . . Economic Factors. Published in Calif. Agr., Vol. 28, No. 8, Aug. 1974, pp. 4-6.
- 124. LARKIN, L. C. Marketing Practices and Price Spreads for Sugar, 1960-72. AER-289. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 49 pp.
- 125. PEARSON, JAMES L. A Clear-eyed View of Mexican Imports. Published in Amer. Veg. Grower, Vol. 22, No. 10, Oct. 1974, pp. S2-S6.
- 126. PEARSON, JAMES L. Costs and Factors Affecting Production of Fresh Tomatoes, Peppers, and Cucumbers in Florida and West Mexico for U.S. Markets. ERS-586 (reprinted from the Vegetable Situation, TVS-194). Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 19-23.

- 127. PODANY, JOSEPH, and HILARIUS FUCHS. Costs of Harvesting, Packing, and Storing Apples for the Fresh Market with Regional and Seasonal Comparisons. ERS-562 (reprinted from the Fruit Situation, TFS-191). Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, pp. 17-22.
- PORTER, CHARLES W. Vegetable Outlook— 1974/75. Presented, Northeast Reg. Agr. Outlook Conf., Windsor Locks, Conn., Sept. 1974, 10 pp.
- PORTER, CHARLES W. Vegetable Outlook— 1974/75. Presented, Southeast Reg. Agr. Outlook Conf., Atlanta, Ga., Sept. 1974, 15 pp.
- PORTER, CHARLES W. Potato Price Forecast. Presented, Potato Mktg. Sem., Park River, N.Dak., Oct. 1974, 7 pp.
- PORTER, CHARLES W. Winter Vegetables: Outlook for 1975. Published in Amer. Veg. Grower, Oct. 1974, pp. S8-S10.
- 132. PORTER, CHARLES W. Fruit and Vegetable Business Outlook for 1975. Presented, Ark. Hort. Soc. An. Conv. and Trade Show, Ft. Smith, Ark., Nov. 1974, 6 pp.
- PORTER, CHARLES W. Outlook for Vegetables. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D. C., Dec. 1974, 8 pp.
- 134. PORTER, CHARLES W. Assessing the 1974 Crop. Presented, Second Potato Bargaining Conf., Scottsdale, Ariz., Jan. 1975, 8 pp.
- 135. PORTER, CHARLES W. Fruit and Vegetable Market Prospects. Presented, Conn. Roadside Mktg. Conf., Berlin, Conn., Feb. 1975, 10 pp.
- 136. PORTER, CHARLES W. Potato Power. Published in Farm Index, June 1975, pp. 16-17.
- POWELL, JULES V. Marketing Flowers and Plants: Latest Trends and Prospects. Presented, Tenn. Florist Assoc., Knoxville, Tenn., Sept. 1974, 11 pp.
- 138. POWELL, JULES V. Is Bogata a Threat or a Challenge to Your Business? Presented, Tenn. Flower Growers Assoc., Knoxville, Tenn., Sept. 1974, 18 pp.
- 139. POWELL, JULES V. The Pecan Shelling and Processing Industry—Twelve Years of Change. Presented, Nat'l. Pecan Shellers and Processors Assoc., New Orleans, La., Jan. 1975, 16 pp.

- 140. POWELL, JULES V. Compétition in Marketing Domestic Tree Nuts. Presented, Southeast Pecan Growers Assoc., Fort Walton Beach, Fla., Mar. 1975, 22 pp.
- 141. POWELL, JULES V. Changing Marketing Patterns for Domestic Tree Nuts. ERS-600 (reprinted from the Fruit Situation, TFS-194). Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, pp. 46-53.
- 142. RALEIGH, STEPHEN. Environmental Horticulture: Production and Marketing Trends, 1948-72.
  Presented, Amer. Soc. Hort. Sci. and Canadian Soc. Hort. Sci. An. Mtg., Guelph, Canada, Aug. 1974, 8 pp.
- 143. RALEIGH, STEPHEN. Environmental Crops Become Big Business-\$824 Million Sale. Published in So. Florist and Nurseryman, Oct. 4, 1974. pp. 19-24.
- 144. RALEIGH, STEPHEN. Environmental Horticulture-Production and Marketing, 1948-1972. Published in Florist Review, Oct. 10, 1974, 4 pp.
- 145. ZAHARA, M., S. S. JOHNSON, and R. E. Garrett.
  Labor Requirements, Harvest Costs, and the Potential for Mechanical Harvest of Lettuce. Published in Jour. Amer. Soc. Hort. Sci., Vol. 99, No. 6, Nov. 1974, pp. 535-537.
- 146. Fruit Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published four times a year.
- 147. Per Capita Consumption Tables Fresh and Processed Vegetables. TVS-193 (reprinted as a separate report). Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 19-23.
- 148. Per Capita Fruit Consumption. ERS-569 (reprinted from the Fruit Situation, TFS-192). Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, pp. 15-33.
- 149. Report of the Potato Processing Study Group. Unnumbered Rpt. U.S. Dept. of Agr., July 1974, 16 pp.
- 150. Vegetable Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published four times a year.

# GRAINS

151. ABEL, MARTIN E., and MARY E. RYAN. The Market for Feed Grains in East Asia—Japan, South Korea, and Taiwan. Published in Minn. Agr. Econ. No. 557, July 1974, 4 pp.

- 152. DRISCOLL, JAMES L. Coping with Trade Induced Instability: Some Alternative Approaches. Presented, Great Plains Agr. Policy Sem., Denver, Colo., May 1975, 12 pp.
- EILAND, J. C. U.S. Rice Distribution Patterns 1972/73. ERS-567. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, 19 pp.
- GOMME, FRANK. Outlook for Wheat. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 8 pp.
- 155. HOLDER, SHELBY H., and others. Factors Affecting Costs and Returns on Rice-Soybean Farms in the Delta Area of Mississippi. Res. Rpt. Vol. 1, No. 11. Miss. Agr. and Forestry Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), May 1975, 4 pp.
- 156. KITE, R. C., and P. D. VELDE. Setting Loan Support Rates for Major Feed Grains. Published in Agr. Econ. Res., Vol. 27, No. 2, Apr. 1975, pp. 38-48.
- 157. KRENZ, RONALD D., WALTER G. HEID, JR., and HARRY SITLER. Economics of Large Wheat Farms in the Great Plains. AER-264. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 45 pp.
- 158. KRENZ, RONALD D., and BERNARD G. DANIELSON. Beef vs. Wheat Production in South Central North Dakota. Agr. Econ. Rpt. No. 107. N. Dak. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), June 1975, 40 pp.
- 159. LA FERNEY, PRESTON E. Grains: Source of Feed, Food, and National Policy Issues. Presented, Quad St. Grain and Feed Conv., South Sioux City, Nebr., Mar. 1975, 12 pp.
- 160. LAGRONE, WILLIAM F., and EARLE E. GAVETT. Interstate Custom Combining in the Great Plains in 1971. ERS-563. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, 30 pp.
- 161. LAGRONE, WILLIAM F., and CHARLES C. MICHEEL. Income and Expenses of Interstate Custom Combiners. Unnumbered Rpt. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, 19 pp.
- 162. LEATH, MACK N., and JAMES L. DRISCOLL. Rates for Storing and Loading Out Grain in Commercial Elevators, 1973/74. FdS-254. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 31-42.

- 163. LEATH, MACK N., and JAMES L. DRISCOLL. Rates for Storing and Loading Out Grain in Commercial, Elevators, 1973-74: 1973 UCSA Private Tariff Information Summarized. Published in Iowa Grain and Feed Review, Nov. 1974, pp. 4-9.
- 164. NAIVE, JAMES J. Outlook for Rice. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 6 pp.
- 165. NAIVE, JAMES J. Outlook for Feed. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 19 pp.
- 166. NAIVE, JAMES J. Outlook for Feed Grains. Presented, Crops Outlook Sem., Huron, S. Dak., Jan. 1975, 16 pp.
- 167. NAUHEIM, CHARLES W., and MILTON H. ERICKSEN. Effects of Livestock Enterprises, Farm Size, Crop Yields, and Prices on Optimal Organization and Net Returns on Farms, Southwestern Kansas, Area IV. Working paper, Dec. 1974, 59 pp.
- 168. NAUHEIM, CHARLES W., and MILTON H. ERICKSEN. Effects of Livestock Enterprises, Farm Size, Crop Yields, and Prices on Optimal Organization and Net Returns on Farms, Northwestern Kansas, Area VI. Working paper, Feb. 1975, 57 pp.
- 169. NIERNBERGER, FLOYD F. Marketing Practices That Affect Kansas Wheat. Presented, An. Wheat Mktg. Field Day, Belleville, Kans., Mar. 1975, 20 pp.
- 170. NIERNBERGER, FLOYD F., and L. D. SCHNAKE. Grain Marketing in the United States— Trends and Changes, 1963-72. Working paper, Mar. 1975, 70 pp.
- NIERNBERGER, FLOYD F., and L. D. SCHNAKE. A Review of Grain Using Industries: Part 1. WS-232. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 17-19.
- 172. O'DELL, CHARLES. Major Developments in the U.S. Export Reporting System. FdS-255. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 12-13.
- 173. SCHIENBEIN, ALLEN G. Costing the Storing and Handling of Grain in Commercial Grain Elevators. Presented, 21st An. Midsouth Soybean and Grain Shipper Assoc. Conv., Memphis, Tenn., July 1974, 12 pp.

- 174. SCHNAKE, L. D., and C. A. WATSON. Diverter-Type Mechanical Sampling of Grain, A Cost Analysis. AER-273. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, 14 pp.
- 175. WHITE, FRED C., and W. H. McArthur. Statistical Decision Theory in a Macro Simulation Model: Feed Grain Sector. Published in Agr. Econ. Res., Vol. 26, No. 3, July 1974, pp. 69-77.
- 176. Feed Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published four times a year.
- 177 Rice Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published twice a year.
- 178. Wheat Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published four times a year.

#### MEAT ANIMALS

- 179. AGNEW, DONALD B. Trends in Prices and Marketing Spreads for Beef and Pork. ERS-556 Revised (reprinted from the Marketing and Transportation Situation, MTS-197). Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 16-22.
- AGNEW, DONALD B. Outlook for Livestock in the Southwest. Presented, 23rd An. Swine Short Course, Lubbock, Tex., June 1975, 12 pp.
- 181. BAKER, ALLEN J. Beef and Pork Values and Spreads. LMS-199. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, pp. 26-27.
- 182. BAKER, ALLEN J. Forecasting Choice Steer and Hog Prices. Working paper, Oct. 1974, 13 pp.
- BOYKIN, CALVIN C. To Hold This Soil (Book Review). Published in Agr. History, Vol. 48, No. 3, July 1974, pp. 459-460.
- 184. BOYKIN, CALVIN C. Calf Production Cost Reduction. Published in The Shorthorn World, Vol. 59, No. 6, Aug. 1974, pp. 131-138.
- 185. BROKKEN, RAY F., and D. A. DINIUS. Effect of Ration Energy Density on Cattle Performance. Proceedings, West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, pp. 110-113.
- 186. BROKKEN, RAY F., and D. A. DINIUS. Effect of Ration Energy Density on Cattle Performance. Presented, West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, 8 pp.

- 187. BROKKEN, RAY F., and D. A. DINIUS. Effect of Ration and Energy Density on Cattle Performance. Working paper, July 1974, 8 pp.
- 188. BUTLER, CHARLES P. Present and Potential Beef Production in the Lower Piedmont. Bull. No. 576. S. C. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Aug. 1974, 29 pp.
- 189. CROM, RICHARD J. Hog Situation and Outlook. Presented, Midwest. Outlook Conf., Ames, Iowa, Aug. 1974, 20 pp.
- 190. CROM, RICHARD J. Towards a Systems Approach in the Meat Animals Program Area. Working paper, Sept. 1974, 8 pp.
- 191. DUEWER, LAWRENCE A. Rising Cost of Meat. Hearings, Subcomm. on Domestic Mktg. and Consumer Relations—Part 2, Oct.-Nov. 1974, pp. 4-33.
- 192. DUEWER, LAWRENCE A. What About Those Price Spreads for Beef and Pork? Presented, Interstate Prod. Livestock Assoc., Chicago, Ill., Dec. 1974, 17 pp.
- 193. DUEWER, LAWRENCE A. What About Those Price Spreads for Beef? Presented, 1975 Cattle Feeders' Sem., Stillwater, Okla., Feb. 1975, 17 pp.
- 194. FORSTER, D. L., L. J. CONNOR, and J. B.
  JOHNSON. Economic Impacts of Selected Water Pollution Control Rules on Michigan Beef Feedlots of Less than 1,000-Head Capacity. Res. Rpt. No. 270. Mich. St. Univ., Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Apr. 1975, 16 pp.
- 195. GEE, C. KERRY. Yearling Beef Cattle Enterprises in Western States. Presented, Ext. Workshop, Denver, Colo., Oct. 1974, 16 pp.
- 196. GEE, C. KERRY. What Can Cattlemen Afford to Pay for an Aum of Range Forage? Presented, ARS-SCS Workshop, Casper, Wyo., Nov. 1974, 7 pp.
- 197. GEE, C. KERRY. What Does It Cost To Produce Weaner Calves? Presented, Ranchers Assoc., Colo., Dec. 1974, 10 pp.
- 198. GEE, C. KERRY. Place Your Cow Herd in Perspective—Here's How to Figure the Cost of Producing a Weaner Calf. Published in Colo. Rancher and Farmer, Feb. 1975, pp. 47-48.

- 199. GILLIAM, HENRY C., JR., and J. ROD MAR-TIN. Economic Importance of Antibiotics in Feeds to Producers and Consumers of Pork, Beef, and Veal. Presented, An. Mtg. of the Amer. Soc. of Animal Sci., College Park, Md., July 1974, 33 pp.
- 200. GILLIAM, HENRY C., JR. Effects of Consumer and Environmental Protection Regulations on the Beef Industry. Published in Tar Heel Econ., Aug. 1974, p. 4.
- 201. GILLIAM, HENRY C., JR. Technical Developments and Future Beef Production in North Carolina. Published in Tar Heel Econ., Aug. 1974, p. 3.
- 202. HOFFMAN, GEORGE. Hog Situation and Outlook. Presented, Great Plains and West. Outlook Conf., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, 8 pp.
- HOFFMAN, GEORGE. Cattle Outlook. For discussion, Cattle Industry Adv. Comm. Mtg., Kansas City, Mo., Oct. 1974, 23 pp.
- 204. HOFFMAN, GEORGE. Retail Beef Prices and Margins. For discussion, Cattle Industry Adv. Comm. Mtg., Kansas City, Mo., Oct. 1974, 23 pp.
- 205. HOFFMAN, GEORGE. Outlook for Livestock and Meat. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 12 pp.
- 206. HOFFMAN, GEORGE. Livestock Outlook. Presented, Nat'l. Livestock Dealers Assoc., Houston, Tex., Mar. 1975, 8 pp.
- 207. HOFFMAN, GEORGE. Livestock Outlook to 1977. Presented, Frozen Prepared Food Manuf. Assoc., Washington, D.C., Apr. 1975, 10 pp.
- 208. JOHNSON, RALPH D. Criteria for Evaluating Feeder Cattle Marketing Methods. Proceedings, Nat'l. Ext. Beef Cattle Cow-Calf Workshop, Mar. 1975, pp. 83-89.
- 209. JOHNSON, RALPH D., and MIKE TURNER. A Brief Discussion of Why the Proposed Revisions of Federal Beef Grade Standards Should be Adopted. Published in Nebr. Farmer, May 1975, 5 pp.
- 210. JOHNSON, RALPH D. The Perfectly Competitive Auction Pricing Alternative for Agricultural Products. Proceedings, N.Y. Univ. Conf. on Bidding and Auctioning, May 1975, 13 pp.

- 211. MUSSER, W. N., N. R. MARTIN, JR., and J. O. WISE. The Beef Cow-Calf Enterprise in the Georgia Piedmont: A Case Study in Conspicuous Production. Presented, So. Agr. Econ. Assoc., New Orleans, La., Feb. 1975, 17 pp.
- 212. NELSON, KENNETH E., and ROY VAN ARS-DALL. A Comparison of Present and Proposed Beef Grades. Special article in Supplement to LMS-200. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 4 pp.
- 213. NIX, JAMES E., and JOHN W. HUBBARD. Response of Beef Production in the South to Changes in Farm-Level Beef Prices. Bull. No. 579. S.C. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Dec. 1974, 108 pp.
- 214. NIX, JAMES E. Grain-Fed Versus Grass-Fed Beef Production. ERS-602 (reprinted from the Livestock and Meat Situation, LMS-202). Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 7 pp. (Also printed in the Congressional Record, Vol. 121, No. 73, May 8, 1975, pp. S7710-S7713.)
- 215. PERRIN, RICHARD K., and others. Economic Analysis of Beef Production and Forage Systems in the North Carolina Mountains. Tech. Bull. No. 227. N.C. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Sept. 1974, 41 pp.
- 216. PETRITZ, DAVID C., and RAY F. BROKKEN. Economic Implications of the Effects of Climatic Stress on Shelter Alternatives for Feedlot Cattle. Proceedings, Internat'l. Livestock Env. Sym., Amer. Soc. of Agr. Engineers, 1974, 7 pp.
- REIERSON, ROBERT. The Cattle Situation. Presented, Ext. Mtg., Pendleton, Oreg., Oct. 1974, 21 pp.
- 218. SKOLD, MELVIN D. Forage Requirements to Meet Future Meat Production Demands. LMS-197. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, pp. 29-32.
- 219. STOVALL, JOHN G. The Economy and the Cattlemen. Presented, Southwest Animal Health Conf., San Antonio, Tex., Apr. 1975, 12 pp.
- 220. VAN ARSDALL, ROY N., RICHARD B. SMITH, and THOMAS A. STUCKER. Economic Impact of Controlling Surface Water Runoff From Point Sources in U.S. Hog Production. AER-263. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 56 pp.
- 221. VAN ARSDALL, ROY N. Beef Economics. Presented, Ky. Farm Acct. Keepers Assoc., Lexington, Ky., Dec. 1974, 11 pp.

- 222. VAN ARSDALL, ROY N. Some Economics of Cattle Raising. Presented, N.C. Cattlemen's Conf., Raleigh, N.C., Feb. 1975, 24 pp.
- 223. VAN ARSDALL, ROY N. Policy Issues Affecting the Pork Industry—Should We Be Involved? Presented, Nat'l. Ext. Workshop on Pork Prod. and Mktg., Urbana, Ill., Apr. 1975, 12 pp.
- 224. VAN ARSDALL, ROY N. Economic Concerns in Planning Research in Beef Nutrition. Presented, NCR-88, Lafayette, Ind., May 1975, 17 pp.
- 225. Facts on Farm-Retail Price Spreads for Beef and Pork. ERS-597 (reprinted from the Marketing and Transportation Situation, MTS-196). Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, pp. 28-32.
- 226. Livestock and Meat Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published seven times a year.
- 227. Livestock and Meat Situation Supplements. Econ. Res. Serv. Published twice a year.
- 228. Livestock and Meat Statistics. Stat. Bull. 543 (annual supplement to Stat. Bull. 522). Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 151 pp.
- 229. Price Spreads and Industry Margins Not the Same. ERS-607. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 4 pp.
- 1953 Revisited. LMS-199. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, pp. 28-29.
- 231. Task Force Report: 1975-76, Outlook for Livestock-Poultry-Dairy (Under 3 Levels of Feed Production), Working paper, Dec. 1974, 87 pp.
- 232. Western Livestock Roundup. Econ. Res. Serv. Published monthly.

#### **OIL CROPS**

- 233. BOUTWELL, WAYNE A., and THOMAS W. LITTLE. Recent Cost Increases: Their Future Impacts on Agriculture. Presented, So. Agr. Econ. Assoc., New Orleans, La., Feb. 1975, 14 pp.
- 234. BOUTWELL, WAYNE A., H. M. HARRIS, and D. KENYON. Competition Between Soybeans and Other Crops in Major U.S. Regions. ERS-588. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 11 pp.
- 235. BOUTWELL, WAYNE A., and THOMAS W. LITTLE. Recent Cost Increases—Their Future Impacts on Agriculture. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Apr. 1975, 18 pp.

- 236. DOTY, HARRY O., JR. Decision Making in the Oilseed Processing Industry. ERS-598. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, 19 pp. (Also, presented, 21st An. Conf. of Coop. Soybean and Cottonseed Oil Mills, Las Vegas, Nev.)
- 237. GAZELLE, STANLEY A. Tung Nut Crop Fizzles, Substitutes Fill Gap. Published in Farm Index, Apr. 1975, p. 7.
- 238. KROMER, GEORGE W. Oilseeds, Fats and Oils Outlook for 1974/75. Presented, So. Reg. Agr. Outlook Workshop, Atlanta, Ga., Sept. 1974, 13 pp.
- 239. KROMER, GEORGE W. Palm Oil in the World's Fats and Oils Economy. Presented, Palm Oil Sym., Amer. Oil Chemists' Soc., Philadelphia, Pa., Sept. 1974, 27 pp.
- 240. KROMER, GEORGE W. U.S. Food Fats and Oils Outlook. Presented, 1974 Conv. of the Milk Industry Found. and the Internat'l. Assoc. of Ice Cream Manuf., Dallas, Tex., Oct. 1974, 15 pp.
- 241. KROMER, GEORGE W. Outlook for Oilseeds, Fats and Oils. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 11 pp.
- 242. LOPEZ, ANTHONY. Manufacturing Cooking Oil, Salad Oil, and Margarine. Res. Bull. 96. VPI and Va. St. Univ. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Oct. 1974, 26 pp.
- 243. Fats and Oils Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published five times a year.
- 244. Southern Region Peanut Research Needs, 1974.
  Peanut Task Force Report. Unnumber Rpt. Univ. of Ga. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Oct. 1974, 57 pp.

#### POULTRY

- 245. BENSON, VEREL W. Quarterly Production and Marketing Costs for Poultry and Eggs. PES-285. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, pp. 26-34.
- 246. BLASE, KENNETH E., and SANDRA F. LE SESNE. Prices and Price Spreads for Turkeys in November and December. PES-284. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 26-27.

- 247. CATHCART, WILLIAM E. Vicious Production/ Sales Circle Puts Egg Industry in Bad Shape. Published in Farm Index, Nov.-Dec. 1974, p. 17.
- 248. HENSON, WILLIAM L. Broiler Management Information System: Analysis. Presented, Poultry Sci. Assoc., Morgantown, W. Va., Aug. 1974, 13 pp.
- 249. JONES, HAROLD B., JR., and WALDON R. KERNS. Waste Water Treatment Costs in Poultry Rendering Plants in Georgia. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 6, No. 2, Dec. 1974, pp. 65-71.
- 250. JONES, HAROLD B., JR., and WILLIAM L. HENSON. Broiler Production Costs in the South and Northeast. PES-286. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 30-32.
- 251. KERNS, WALDON R., and HAROLD B. JONES, JR. Cost of Required Water Pollution Abatement on Poultry Processing Plants. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 6, No. 1, July 1974, pp. 205-211.
- RECTOR, GERALD R. Supply and Utilization Data Revised. PES-286. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 27-29.
- 253. ROGERS, GEORGE B., and RUTH J. IRVIN. Interregional Movements of Egg and Poultry Products, 1955-73. PES-283. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, pp. 26-28.
- 254. ROGERS, GEORGE B., and VEREL W. BENSON. Production and Marketing Costs and Margins for Poultry and Eggs. PES-284. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 23-25.
- 255. ROGERS, GEORGE B. Producer-Handler Exchange in the Poultry and Egg Industries. Presented, NC-117 Sem. on Coord. and Exchange in Agr. Sub-Sectors, Farm Foundation, Chicago, Ill., Nov. 1974, 17 pp.
- 256. ROGERS, GEORGE B. The Future of the Poultry and Egg Industries in an Age of Crisis. Presented, Poultry Supervisor's Short Course, Raleigh, N.C., Mar. 1975, 16 pp.
- 257. ROGERS, GEORGE B. Notes and Tables on Projections of Regional Crop and Livestock Production to 1985. Presented, Southeast Egg and Poultry Assoc., Williamsburg, Va., June 1975, 9 pp.
- 258. Poultry and Egg Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published four times a year.

#### TOBACCO

- 259. GIVAN, WILLIAM D., and FREDERIC L. HOFF. Flue-Cured Tobacco Production Costs and Prices, 1972-74. Tobacco Price Supports, Hearings, U.S. Senate Agr. and Forestry Subcomm., 93rd Congress, 2nd Session, Dec. 1974, pp. 27-31. (Also published in Tobacco Situation, TS-149, Sept. 1974, pp. 37-42.)
- 260. GIVAN, WILLIAM D., and ROBERT H. MILLER. Tobacco Production Costs and Prices, 1972-75. Presented, Mid-Winter Board of Governors Mtg., Tobacco Assoc. of the U.S., Pinehurst, N.C., Feb. 1975, 8 pp.
- 261. GRISE, VERNER N., and others. Adjustments in the U.S. Flue-Cured Tobacco Industry—Economic Considerations. Presented, Internat'l. Tobacco Sci. Mtg. (CORESTA), Montreux, Switzerland, Sept. 1974, 20 pp.
- 262. GRISE, VERNER N. Flue-Cured Tobacco Warehouses: Handling Systems, Labor Use and Work Force Characteristics. Presented, 26th Tobacco Workers Conf., Charleston, S.C., Jan. 1975, 15 pp.
- 263. GRISE, VERNER N., and others. Structural Characteristics of Flue-Cured Tobacco Farms and Prospects for Mechanization. AER-277. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, 46 pp.
- 264. HOFF, FREDERIC L., and WILLIAM D. GIVAN. Flue-Cured Tobacco Mechanization in the 1970's: Impact on Production and Labor Use. Presented, 26th Tobacco Workers Conf., Charleston, S.C., Jan. 1975, 20 pp.
- MILLER, ROBERT H. Factors Affecting Cigarette Consumption. Presented, Nat'l. Tobacco Tax Assoc., Kiamesha Lake, N.Y., Sept. 1974, 16 pp.
- 266. MILLER, ROBERT H. Tobacco: Domestic Use, Supply, and Carryover. Presented, Nat'l. Tobacco Advisory Comm., Washington, D.C., Nov. 1974, 10 pp.
- MILLER, ROBERT H. Outlook for Tobacco. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 8 pp.
- 268. MILLER, ROBERT H. Tobacco Use: Trends and Projections. Presented, 26th Tobacco Workers Conf., Charleston, S.C., Jan. 1975, 15 pp.

- 269. MILLER, ROBERT H. Trends in Burley Tobacco Use. Presented, 26th Tobacco Workers Conf., Charleston, S.C., Jan. 1975, 9 pp. (Also presented, Burley Tobacco Day, Lexington, Ky., Feb. 1975.)
- 270. MILLER, ROBERT H., and others. Economic Research in Tobacco. Presented, AMS Tobacco Div. Mtg., Raleigh, N.C., Feb. 1975, 2 pp.
- 271. MILLER, ROBERT H. Outlook for Tobacco Products—1975. Presented, Assoc. Tobacco Manuf., Inc., White Sulphur Springs, W. Va., May 1975, 10 pp.
- 272. MILLER, ROBERT H. Tobacco: Situation, Outlook, and Economic Research. Presented, S.C. Tobacco Warehouse Assoc., Inc., Myrtle Beach, S.C., May 1975, 6 pp.
- 273. MILLER, ROBERT H. Pricing Out Tobacco: Price as a Factor in Cigarette Consumption. Presented, Third World Conf. on Smoking and Health, New York, N.Y., June 1975, 14 pp.
- 274. MILLER, ROBERT H. Tobacco Price Support Programs. TS-152. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 33-36.
- 275. The Flue-Cured Tobacco Industry—Changes and Adjustments (report of DSP Research Team). Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 9 pp.
- 276. Tobacco Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published four times a year.

## OTHER

- 277. GULLEY, JAMES L. Beliefs and Values in American Farming. ERS-558. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, 74 pp.
- Developments in Marketing Spreads for Agricultural Products in 1974. AER-261. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 30 pp.
- 279. Distribution of the Food Dollar by Marketing Function and Expense Item. ERS-587 (reprinted from the Marketing and Transportation Situation, MTS-195). Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 23-45.

#### POPULATION

- 280. BANKS, VERA J. Farm Population Estimates for 1973. ERS-561. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, 10 pp.
- 281. BANKS, VERA J., ROBERT C. SPEAKER, and RICHARD L. FORSTALL. Farm Population of the United States: 1973. Series Census - ERS, P-27, No. 45. Bureau of the Census and Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, 21 pp.
- 282. BEALE, CALVIN L. Quantitative Dimensions of Decline and Stability Among Rural Communities. Published in Communities Left Behind: Alternatives for Development. Edited by Larry R. Whiteny. Ames, Iowa, Iowa St. Univ. Press, fall 1974, pp. 3-21.
- 283. BEALE, CALVIN L. The Revival of Population Growth in Nonmetropolitan America. ERS-605. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 15 pp.
- 284. BROWN, DAVID L. The Redistribution of Physicians and Dentists in Incorporated Places of the Upper Midwest, 1950-1970. Reprinted from Rural Sociology, Vol. 39, No. 2, summer 1974, pp. 205-223.
- 285. BROWN, DAVID L. The Socioeconomic Characteristics of White and Nonwhite Populations in Growing and Declining Nonmetro Counties, 1970. Presented, Rural Sociological Soc. Mtg., Montreal, Canada, Aug. 22-25, 1974, 15 pp.
- 286. BROWN, DAVID L. Some Research Opportunities with the American Medical Directory. Working paper 75-16. Madison, Wis., Ctr. for Demography, Dept. of Sociology, June 1975, 15 pp.
- 287. FUGUITT, GLENN V., and CALVIN L. BEALE. Population Trends of Nonmetropolitan Cities and Villages in Subregions of the U.S. Presented, Rural Sociological Soc. Mtg., Montreal, Canada, Aug. 25, 1974, 23 pp.
- 288. HINES, FRED K., DAVID L. BROWN, and JOHN M. ZIMMER. Social and Economic Characteristics of the Population in Metro and Nonmetro Counties, 1970. AER-272. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, 104 pp.

- 289. JOHNSON, HELEN W. American Indians in Transition. AER-283. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 37 pp.
- 290. LEONARD, OLEN E. Change and Persistence in a Rural, Spanish Surname Population of Northcentral New Mexico. Presented, Rural Sociological Soc. Mtg., Montreal, Canada, Aug. 23-25, 1974, 20 pp.
- 291. YOUMANS, E. GRANT. Age Group and Attitudes: An Urban-Rural Comparison. Presented, Gerontological Soc. Mtg., Portland, Oreg., Oct. 28-Nov. 1, 1974, 27 pp.

#### EMPLOYMENT AND INCOME

- 292. BAUDER, WARD W. Impact of Unemployment Insurance on Agricultural Workers Income. Published in County News Serv., Ithaca, N.Y., Cornell Univ., N.Y. St. Coop. Ext., July 1974, 5 pp.
- 293. BAUDER, WARD W. Unemployment Insurance Makes Migration Complex. Published in County News Serv., Ithaca, N.Y., Cornell Univ., N.Y. St. Coop. Ext., Sept. 1974, 4 pp.
- 294. BAUDER, WARD W. Unemployment Insurance Cost for Farm Employers. Published in New York Food and Life Science Quarterly, Vol. 8, No. 2, Ithaca, N.Y., Cornell Univ., Agr. Exp. Sta., Apr.-June 1975, pp. 15-17.
- 295. BENDER, LLOYD D., and ROBERT I. COL-TRANE. Ancillary Employment Multipliers for the Northern Plains Province. Proceedings, WRERC Comm. on Natural Resources and Community and Human Resource Development, Jan. 1975, p. 207-231 ff.
- 296. COLTRANE, ROBERT, and NELSON BILLS. Long-Run Population, Employment and Income Trends: Implications for Rural Development. Resource Mngmt. Series, Staff paper R.M. No. 57. Morgantown, W. Va., W. Va. Univ., Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Sept. 1974, 18 pp.
- 297. DAVIS, RICHARD N., BERNAL L. GREEN, and J. MARTIN REDFERN. Deterrents to Steady Employment of Low-Income Rural People in Eastern Arkansas. Published in Ark. Farm Res., Vol. XXIV, No. 3, Ark. Agr. Exp. Sta., May-June 1975, p. 14.

- 298. JANSSEN, MELVIN R. What is Ahead for Graduates of Agricultural Colleges? Proceedings, RICOP 1974 Summer Work Conf., Okla. St. Univ., Arrowhead Lodge, Canadian, Okla., Aug. 6-9, 1974, pp. 31-35.
- 299. KUEHN, JOHN A. Employment Growth in the Ozarks States, 1960-70. AER-269. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, 29 pp.
- 300. KUEHN, JOHN A., GERALD A. DOEKSEN, and DEAN F. SCHREINER. Employment and Earnings Growth and An Input-Output Analysis for Sub-State Planning District Seven, North Central Oklahoma. Paper 7412. Stillwater, Okla. Okla. St. Univ., Agr. Econ. Dept., Mar. 1975, 64 pp. (Also Paper 7413 for District Eleven, 65 pp.)
- 301. LARSON, DONALD, and THOMAS CARLIN. Income and Economic Status of People With Farm Earnings. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Dec. 1974, pp. 73-79.
- 302. STUBY, RICHARD G. Careers in Agriculture: Rural Sociology. Published in Sickle and Sheaf, Vol. 65-01, fall 1974, p. 4. (Also in Newsline, Vol. 3, No. 1, Jan. 1975, pp. 20-23.)

## ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT

- 303. CARLIN, THOMAS A., and CHARLES R. HANDY. Concepts of the Agricultural Economy and Economic Accounting. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 19, 1974. (Also published in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Dec. 1974, pp. 964-975.)
- 304. FULLER, THEODORE, and FRANCIS C. TURNER. A Case Study of Local Needs for Information on Industrial Development. Ext. Studies 55. University Park, Pa., Penn. St. Univ., Coop. Ext. Serv. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Apr. 1975, 23 pp.
- 305. GREEN, BERNAL L., and GLENN R. HAWKES. Development As a Multistage Process. Published in Growth and Change, Vol. 5, No. 4, Oct. 1974, pp. 21-25.
- 306. GRINSTEAD, MARY JO, BERNAL L. GREEN, and J. MARTIN REDFERN. Social and Labor Adjustment of Rural Black Americans in the Mississippi Delta: A Case Study of Madison, Arkansas. AER-274. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 58 pp.

- 307. GRINSTEAD, MARY JO, BERNAL L. GREEN, and J. MARTIN REDFERN. Rural Development and Labor Adjustment in the Mississippi Delta and Ozarks of Arkansas: A Summary Report. Bull. No. 795. Ark. Agr. Exp. Sta., Mar. 1975, 29 pp.
- 308. HADY, THOMAS F. Applying Federal Rural Development Programs to Great Plains Conditions. Presented, Sem. on Rural Development in the Great Plains, Problems and Potentials, Great Plains Resource Econ. Comm., Las Cruces, N. Mex., Oct. 17, 1974, 16 pp.
- 309. KUEHN, JOHN A., and LLOYD D. BENDER. A Dissent-Migration, Growth Centers, and the Ozarks. Reprinted from Growth and Change, Vol. 6, No. 2, Lexington, Ky., Univ. of Ky., Apr. 1975, pp. 43-48.
- 310. LARSON, DONALD. Economic Class of Farm and the Farm Family Welfare Myth. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 18-21, 1974, 23 pp.
- LERAY, NELSON L. Problem Diagnosis Applying Social Theory to Problem Solving. Published in Jour. of Ext., Vol. 12, No. 2, Sept. 1974, pp. 20-35.
- 312. MC COY, JOHN L. Factors Associated with Levelof-Living in Washington County, Mississippi. Tech. Bull. No. 150l. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, 46 pp.
- 313. OEHRTMAN, ROBERT L., GERALD A. DOEK-SEN, and DAN CHILDS. Factors Affecting Plant Location by Type of Industry and Community Size in Oklahoma. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 19-21, 1974, 17 pp. (Abstracted in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 56, No. 5, Dec. 1974, p. 1206.)
- 314. OLSEN, DUANE A., and JOHN A. KUEHN. Migrant Response to Industrialization in Four Rural Areas, 1965-70. AER-270. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, 17 pp.
- 315. SCHMIDT, JOSEPH, GERALD A. DOEKSEN, and DAN CHILDS. Location of New Manufacturing Jobs in Oklahoma, 1963-71. Published in Okla. Current Farm Econ., Vol. 47, No. 3, Okla. St. Agr. Exp. Sta., Sept. 1974, pp. 21-31.
- 316. VOELKER, STANLEY W. Mineral Rights Management by Private Landowners in the Great Plains States. Published in Great Plains Agr. Council Pub. No. 67, Fargo, N. Dak.; N. Dak. St. Univ., Coop. Ext. Serv., Nov. 1974, 9 pp.

- 317. VOELKER, STANLEY, and LARRY LEISTRITZ. Effects of Energy Development on Agriculture and Rural Communities in the West. Presented, West. Governors' Conf., Billings, Mont., Apr. 1, 1975, 23 pp.
- 318. The Economic and Social Condition of Nonmetropolitan America in the 1970's. Comm. Print, prepared by the Econ. Res. Serv. for the Comm. on Agr. and Forestry, U.S. Senate, 94th Congress, 1st Session, May 30, 1975, 43 pp.

## STATE AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT FINANCES

- 319. HADY, THOMAS F. Differential Assessment and the Preservation of Farmland, Open Space and Historic Sites. Presented, 1975 Property Tax Forum, Internat'l. Assoc. of Assessing Officers, Washington, D.C., June 5, 1975, 7 pp.
- 320. STAM, JEROME M., and E. L. COURTNEY. Farm Real Estate Taxes: Recent Trends and Developments. RET-14. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, 16 pp.
- STAM, JEROME M., and E. L. COURTNEY.
   Revised Estimates of Taxes Levied on Farm Real
   Property, 1960-73. Stat. Bull. No. 538. Econ.
   Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 16 pp.
- 322. STINSON, T. F., and JEROME M. STAM. Voluntary Labor and Nonmetropolitan Local Government: Some Initial Considerations. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 19, 1974, 18 pp. (Abstracted in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 56, No. 5, Dec. 1974, p. 1200.)
- 323. VOELKER, STANLEY W. Financing Community Services in the Great Plains States. Presented, NC-102 Workshop on Conceptual Framework for Research on Community Facilities, College Station, Tex., Aug. 22, 1974. (Public Services for Rural Communities. Published in Great Plains Agr. Council Pub. No. 70, College Station, Tex., Tex. A&M Univ., Agr. Econ. Dept., Tex. Agr. Exp. Sta., Jan. 1975, pp. 47-65.)
- WALRATH, ARTHUR J. Alternative Sources of Local Tax Revenue in Appalachia. ERS-547. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 31 pp.

#### **RURAL HOUSING**

- 325. BIRD, RONALD. Vacant Housing—Is It Adequate and in the Right Places? Stat. Bull. No. 536. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, 35 pp.
- 326. KAMPE, RONALD. Household Income—How It Relates to Substandard Housing in Rural and Farmers Home Administration Areas, by State and by Race, 1970. AER-287. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 33 pp.

# COMMUNITY INSTITUTIONS, SERVICES, AND FACILITIES

- 327. CRAWFORD, CHARLES, and others. Health Care Contracts in Rural Areas of the Northeast. Presented, Northeastern Agr. Econ. Council, Orono, Maine, June 23-25, 1975, 15 pp.
- 328. DOEKSEN, GERALD A., JACK FRYE, and BERNAL L. GREEN. The Economics of Ambulance Service in Rural Oklahoma. Published in Okla. Current Farm Econ., Vol. 47, No. 4, Okla. Exp. Sta., Dec. 1974, pp. 27-38.
- 329 HINES, FRED K. Fourth Annual Report of the President to the Congress on Government Services to Rural America. Aug. 1974, 48 pp.
- .330. HINES, FRED K. Fifth Annual Report of the President to the Congress on Government Services to Rural America. Jan. 1975, 71 pp.
- 331. MAY, ALAN, and others. Attitudes of Some Arkansans Toward Nursing Homes for Health Care. Published in Ark. Farm Res., Vol. XXIV, No. 2, Ark. Agr. Exp. Sta., Mar.-Apr. 1975, p. 15.
- 332. MAY, ALAN, and others. Attitudes Toward Nursing Homes and Other Facilities for Meeting Health Care Needs After Retirement: Scott and Sabastian Counties, Arkansas. Bull. No. 800. Arks. Agr. Exp. Sta., June 1975, 35 pp.
- 333. PERKINSON, LEON. Distance Traveled to Obtain Medical Services in a Selected Rural Area.
  Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 18-21, 1974. (Abstracted in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 56, No. 5, Dec. 1974, p. 1202.)

#### AGRICULTURAL HISTORY

- 334. JONES, LAWRENCE A., VIVIAN WISER, and W. FRED WOODS. History of Agricultural Finance Research in the Economic Research Service. Published in Agr. Fin. Rev., Vol. 35, Oct. 1974, pp. 1-9.
- 335. OGDEN, GERALD R. Men and Milestones— Philip W. Ayres. Published in Farm Index, Nov.-Dec. 1974.
- 336. PORTER, JANE M. R&D For Farms. Published in Farm Index, May 1975, pp. 7-13.
- 337. RASMUSSEN, WAYNE D., and GLADYS S. L. BAKER. Recovery of Industry After World War II. House Comm. on Appropriations, Hearings ... Agriculture ... Appropriations for 1975. Pt. 1, winter 1975, pp. 16-19.
- 338. RASMUSSEN, WAYNE D. The American Farmer. Published in Farm Index, Jan. 1975, pp. 3-15.
- 339. RASMUSSEN, WAYNE D. A Postscript: Twentyfive Years of Change in Farm Productivity. Published in Agr. Hist., Vol. 49, No. l, Jan. 1975, pp. 84-86.
- 340. SCHOR, JOEL A., and CECIL L. HARVEY. A List of References for the History of Black Americans in Agriculture, 1619-1974. Univ. of Calif., Agr. Hist. Ctr., June 1975, 116 pp.
- 341. SHIDELER, JAMES H. Agriculture in the Development of the Far West. Agr. Hist. Soc., winter 1975, 316 pp.
- 342. WISER, VIVIAN D. Protecting American Agriculture: Inspection and Quarantine of Imported Plants and Animals. AER-266. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 58 pp.
- 343. WISER, VIVIAN D. Men and Milestones-W. D. Hoard. Published in Farm Index, Oct. 1974.

#### **CONSUMER INTERESTS**

344. CLAYTON, L. Y. Mothers' Attitudes Toward Cotton and Other Fibers in Children's Lightweight Clothing. MRR-1026. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 113 pp.

- 345. TAYLOR, EILEEN. What is Open Dating? Pamphlet. Econ. Res. Serv., Revised July 1974.
- 346. TAYLOR, EILEEN. Guides to Buying, Open-Dating and Price Per Unit. Published in Yearbook of Agriculture, U.S. Dept. Agr., spring 1975, pp. 76-77.
- 347. WEIMER, J., J. JONES, and L. Y. CLAYTON. Consumers' Knowledge, Opinions and Attitudes Toward Safety in Selected Food Items. A Preliminary Summary Rpt. ERS-582. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, 5 pp.

#### ECONOMETRIC MODELS

- 348. MANN, JITENDAR S. Input-Output Models and Technological Change: Some Explorations in Methodology. Published in Agr. Econ. Res., Vol. 27, No. 1, Jan. 1975, pp. 1-8.
- 349. MENKHAUS, D. J., and J. B. PENN. Accuracy of Least Squares Computer Programs Revisited—A Reminder. Discussion paper. Laramie, Wyo., Univ. of Wyo., Agr. Econ. Dept., Jan. 1975.
- 350. PENN, J. B., and G. D. IRWIN. Input-Output Simulation of Energy Restrictions for Food and Fiber Production. Proceedings, I/O Energy Modeling Session, 1975 Summer Computer Simulation Conf., San Francisco, Calif.

#### FARM EXPORT

- 351. HUTCHINSON, T. Q., L. A. HOFFMAN, and R. L. PARLETT. Improving the Export Distribution System for Fresh Fruits and Vegetables. MRR-1027. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, 75 pp.
- 352. VERMEER, JAMES, and others. The Effects of Trade Liberalization on U.S. Agriculture. Published in Agr. Econ. Res., Vol. 27, No. 2, spring 1975, pp. 23-29.

# FARM REAL ESTATE

353. ALLEN, PHILIP T., and others. Agricultural Finance Outlook. AFO-15. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 37 pp.

- 354. DUROST, DONALD D. The Farmer and His Farm. Published in Farm Index, Apr. 1975, 10 pp.
- 355. EVANS, CARSON D., and others. The Balance Sheet of the Farming Sector. AIB-376. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, 52 pp.
- 356. FREY, THOMAS L., and DAVID A. LINS. Use of Credit by Illinois Farmers. Published in Ill. Agr., Vol. 14, No. 2, July 1975, pp. 39-45.
- 357. JOHNSON, BRUCE B., and DAVID A. LINS. Farm Land Leasing and Uncertainty. Published in Agr. Fin. Rev., Vol. 35, Oct. 1974, 4 pp.
- 358. KRAUSE, KENNETH R. Land Speculation, An Evaluation and Analysis. Published in Agr. Fin. Rev., Vol. 35, Oct. 1974, pp. 70-71.
- 359. MORRISON, FRED L., and KENNETH R. KRAUSE. State and Federal Legal Regulations of Alien and Corporate Land Ownership and Farm Operation. AER-284. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975.
- 360. PENSON, JOHN B., and THOMAS A. CARLIN. Compilers. Published in Agr. Fin. Rev., Vol. 25, Oct. 1974, 73 pp.
- 361. PENSON, JOHN B., and DORWIN WILLIAMS.
   Financing Indiana Farm Businesses. Bull. No. 74.
   Lafayette, Ind., Purdue Univ., Agr. Exp. Sta., Mar.
   1975, 41 pp.

#### FOOD

- 362. DWOSKIN, PHILIP B. Fast Food Franchises: Market Potentials for Agricultural Products in Foreign and Domestic Markets. ERS-596. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, 8 pp.
- 363. DWOSKIN, PHILIP B., and NICK HAVAS. Fast Foods in Japan—A Billion Dollar Industry? Published in For. Agr., May 1975, 2 pp.
- 364. HAGER, CHRISTINE. 'Baby Beef' Reappears. NFS-151. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, pp. 32-33.
- 365 HAGER, CHRISTINE. Once Again for Baby Beef. NFS-151. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 21 pp.
- 366. HANDY, CHARLES R., and MARTIN PFAFF. Consumer Satisfaction With Food Products and Marketing Services. AER-281. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, 52 pp.

- LE BOVIT, CORINNE. Food Expenditures of Families. NFS-152. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, p. 36.
- 368. MANCHESTER, ALDEN C. Some Current Food Policy Issues. NFS-152. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 33-35.
- 369. TRAUB, L. Some Convenience Foods Do Save Money. Published in Changing Times Magazine, Jan. 1975, pp. 13-15.
- 370. Food Consumption, Prices and Expenditures, Supplement for 1973. AER-138. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 95 pp.
- 371. National Food Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published four times a year.

#### FOOD PROGRAMS

- 372. BUNTING, FREDERICKA, and ROBERT B. REESE. USDA Food and Nutrition Programs— A Progress Report. NFS-151. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, pp. 34-42.
- NELSON, PAUL E. Contributions to a Comprehensive Study of the Child Nutrition Program. (For inclusion in Senate report.) July 1974.
- 374. NELSON, PAUL E., and GEORGE BARLEY. Effect of a Controlled Price Increase on School Lunch Participation—Pittsburgh 1973. Feb. 1975.
- 375. NELSON, PAUL E. Costs of Food Purchased by USDA and Local School Systems. ERS-592. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, 16 pp.
- 376. REESE, ROBERT B., J. GERALD FEASTER, and GAREY B. PERKINS. Bonus Food Stamps and Cash Income Supplements—Their Effectiveness in Expanding Demand for Food. MRR-1034. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 32 pp.

#### FOREIGN INVESTMENT

377. KRAUSE, K. R., and GEORGE D. IRWIN. Data and Analysis on Foreign Investment in Agriculture and the Food System. Hearings, U.S. Senate Comm. on Commerce, Subcomm. on For. Commerce and Tourism. Sept. 1974. 378. KRAUSE, KENNETH R., and GEORGE D. IRWIN. Data and Analysis on Foreign Investment in Agriculture and the Food System. Hearings, U.S. Senate Comm. on Commerce, Subcomm. on For. Commerce and Tourism. May 1975.

#### **INPUTS**

- 379. ANDRILENAS, PAUL A. Farmer's Use of Pesticides in 1971 Quantities. AER-252. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 56 pp.
- 380. GALE, JOHN F., D. M. BELL, and D. N. HARRINGTON. 1975 Fertilizer Situation. FS-5. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 27 pp.
- 381. SMITH, RICHARD B. Supply and Price Outlook for Baling Wire and Twine. MTS-197. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 23-35.
- 382. VOSLOH, CARL J., JR., and others. Economics of the Pro-Xan Process. Proceedings, 12th Tech. Alfalfa Conf. of the Amer. Dehydrators Assoc., Overland Park, Kans., Nov. 1974, pp. 85-91.
- 383. VOSLOH, CARL J., JR. Planning Facilities for Increased Efficiency. Proceedings, Amer. Feed Manuf. Assoc., Minneapolis, Minn., May 1975, pp. 29-32.

#### LEATHER

384. MOEDE, H. H., and F. J. POATS. Tannery Costs: Fresh Versus Salt-Cured Cattle Hides. MRR-1032. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974.

#### MARKET INSTITUTIONS

- 385. ARMBRUSTER, WALTER J. Price Impacts of Federal Market Order Program. Farmer Coop. Serv. Special Rpt. 12. Jan. 1975, 58 pp.
- 386. HEIFNER, RICHARD G., and others. Final Report: Joint USDA-Industry Study Team on Futures Trading Data System. Commodity Exchange Authority. Aug. 1974, 146 pp.
- 387. WRIGHT, BRUCE H. Contractual Exchange Arrangements. NC-117 Sem. Nov. 1974, 18 pp.

# MARKET PERFORMANCE

- 388. CRAWFORD, TERRY L. The Bill for Marketing Farm-Food Products. ERS-20 (1974). Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, 24 pp.
- 389. DUNHAM, DENIS, and others. Development in Marketing Spreads for Agricultural Products in 1974. AER-261. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975.
- 390. Distribution of the Food Dollar by Marketing Function and Expense Item. ERS-587. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, 23 pp.

# PERFORMANCE MEASURES

391. WEEKS, ELDON, GERALD E. SCHLUTER, and LELAND W. SOUTHARD. Monitoring the Agricultural Economy: Strains on the Data System. Published in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 56, No. 5, Dec. 1974, pp. 976-983.

#### PRODUCTIVITY

- LU, YAO-CHI. Regional Comparisons of Productivity Growth in U.S. Agriculture, 1939-1972. Proceedings, 1974 West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., July 1974, pp. 52-55.
- 393. PENN, J. B., and R. L. WALKER. Soybeans: Historical Shifts in the Geographic Production Pattern. Bull. 65. Lafayette, Ind., Purdue Univ., Agr. Ext. Sta., Dec. 1974.

#### PROJECTIONS

- 394. HANSON, MARLIN, and ALLEN SMITH. Agricultural Production and Irrigation Requirements in the West in the Year 2000. Proceedings, 1974 West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., July 1974, pp. 59-62.
- 395. HARRISON, VIRDEN. Agriculture Production, Yields, and Acreages: Projections to 1985 for the South. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 6, No. 1, July 1974, pp. 125-131.
- 396. QUANCE, LEROY. Demand Projections—A Commodity Outlook and Economic Situation Update. Proceedings, 12th An. Farm Seed Conf. 1974 and the Amer. Seed Trade Assoc., Nov. 1974, pp. 4-19.

- 397. SCHLUTER, GERALD E. Combining Input-Output and Regression Analysis in Projection Models: An Application to Agriculture. Published in Agr. Econ. Res., Vol. 26, No. 4, Oct. 1974, pp. 95-105.
- 398. SMITH, ALLEN G., and KENNETH R. KRAUSE. Financing Future Farm Production—A Look at Three Scenarios. Published in Agr. Fin. Rev., Vol. 35, Oct. 1974, pp. 10-14.
- 399. The U.S. Food and Fiber Sector: Energy Use and Outlook: A Study of the Energy Needs of the Food Industry. Prepared by Econ. Res. Serv. for the Subcomm. on Agr. Credit and Rural Electrification, Comm. on Agr. and Forestry, U.S. Senate, Sept. 1974.

#### STRUCTURE

- 400. DIETRICH, R. A., J. ROD MARTIN, and P. W. LJUNGDAHL. Custom Feeding Clients Using Texas Feedlots, Operation Characteristics, Management Practices, and Feeding Strategies. Bull. 1148. Tex. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Oct. 1974.
- 401. IRWIN, GEORGE D., and J. B. PENN. Custom Farm Services in the United States: Status and Potentials. ERS-583. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975.
- 402. GILLIAM, HENRY C., and J. ROD MARTIN.
  Economic Importance of Antibiotics in Feed to Producers and Consumers of Pork, Beef and Veal.
  Published in Jour. of Animal Sci., Vol. 40, No. 6, June 1975, pp. 1241-1255.
- 403. REIMUND, DONN A. Farming and Agribusiness Activities of Large Multiunit Firms. ERS-591. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975.
- 404. SCOFIELD, WILLIAM H. Operating Capital Requirements of the Cattle Feeding Industry. LMS-200. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 28-30.
- 405. The Food and Fiber System—How It Works. AIB-383. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, 47 pp.

#### TAXES

- 406. WOODS, W. FRED, and others. How Federal Income Tax Rules Affect Ownership and Control of Farming. North Central Regional Public Policy Comm. Special Pub. 32. July 1974, 7 pp.
- 407. WOODS, W. FRED. What You Should Know About Income Tax. Published in Shorthorn World, Vol. 59, No. 6, Aug. 1974, pp. 48, 230-233.
- 408. WOODS, W. FRED, and THOMAS A. CARLIN. Utilization of Special Farm Tax Rules. Proceedings, Income Tax Rules and Agriculture, Perry Found. Sem. Special Rpt. 172. Columbia, Mo., Univ. of Mo., Agr. Exp. Sta., Dec. 1974, pp. 17-27.
- 409. WOODS, W. FRED. An Income Tax Policy for Agriculture. Proceedings, Tax Rules and Agriculture, Perry Found. Sem. Special Rpt. 172. Columbia, Mo., Univ. of Mo., Agr. Exp. Sta., Dec. 1974, pp. 48-49.
- 410. WOODS, W. FRED. Death Tax Policy: Implications for Rural Land Use. Proceedings, Conf. on Rural Land-Use Policy in the Northeast. Northeast Regional Ctr. for Rural Development Pub. 5. Feb. 1975, pp. 179-191.

#### **TOBACCO**

 MANN, JITENDAR S. Dynamics of the U.S. Tobacco Economy. Tech. Bull. 1499. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, 59 pp.

#### TRANSPORTATION

- 412. REINSEL, EDWARD I., and others. Transportation in Rural America: An Analysis of the Current Crisis in Rural Transportation. Comm. Print. Feb. 1975, 237 pp.
- 413. HAMMOND, JEROME J., and JOHN O. GERALD. Effects of the Proposed Northeast-Midwest Rail Reorganization on Rural Areas. Comm. Print. Mar. 1975, 42 pp.

# NATURAL RESOURCE ECONOMICS DIVISION

# **RESOURCE STUDIES**

- 414. ANDERSON, RAYMOND L. The Effect of Streamflow Variation on Production and Income of Irrigated Farms Operating under the Doctrine of Prior Appropriation. Published in Water Resources Res., Vol. 11, No. 1, Feb. 1975, pp. 15-22.
- 415. ANDERSON, RAYMOND L. Urbanization of Rural Lands along Northern Colorado's Front Range. Published in Jour. of Soil and Water Cons., Vol. 30, No. 2, Mar.-Apr. 1975, pp. 94-95.
- 416. ANDERSON, WILLIAM D., GREGORY C. GUS-TAFSON, and ROBERT BOXLEY. Perspectives on Agricultural Land Policy. Published in Jour. of Soil and Water Cons., Vol. 30, No. 1, Jan.-Feb. 1975, pp. 36-43. (Also, reprinted as special issue, The World Food Situation: Implications for Land Resource Conservation, for Soil Cons. Soc. of Amer.)
- 417. BENESCH, KATHRYN, and others. 1975 Cropland Acres and Use Survey: Summary of Results. Jan. 1975, 7 pp.
- 418. BILLS, NELSON L. Extent of Local Efforts to Form Agricultural Districts in New York. Published in Jour. of N.E. Agr. Econ. Council, Vol. 4, No. 1, Apr. 1975, pp. 87-109.
- 419. BOONE, LARRY M. Estimating Crop Losses Due to Hail. AER-267. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 40 pp. (A Statistical Supplement, Providing Working Data for County Estimates, on file at Land Grant Libraries. Sept. 1974, 84 pp.)
- 420. BOONE, LARRY M. Summary of Activities, 1973-1974: Economics and Institution Considerations of Hail Supressing. Presented, Interagency Weather Modification Conf., Fort Lauderdale, Fla., Nov. 1974, 3 pp.
- 421. BOXLEY, ROBERT F., JAMES A. LEWIS, and WILLIAM D. ANDERSON. Minority Issues in Land Use Planning. Presented, 32nd An. Prof. Agr. Workers Conf., Tuskegee Inst., Ala., Dec. 1974, 19 pp.
- 422. BOXLEY, ROBERT F. Land Ownership in the United States. Proceedings, Rural Policy Forum, Univ. of Ill., Urbana, Ill., Mar. 1975, pp. 24-32.

- 423. COTNER, MELVIN L. Current Problem Areas Affecting Land Use Policy in the United States. Presented, OECD Mtg., Paris, France, Dec. 1974, 8 pp.
- 424. COTNER, MELVIN L., MELVIN D. SKOLD, and ORVILLE KRAUSE. Land Resources Capabilities for U.S. Food Production; with Chart Book, U.S. Agricultural Land Use. Presented, Amer. Assoc. for Adv. Sci., New York, N.Y., Jan. 1975, 30 pp.
- 425. COTNER, MELVIN L., ROBERT C. OTTE, and WILLIAM H. HENEBERRY. Land Supply: Is, Life Support System Adequate? Presented, Rural Policy Forum, Univ. of Ill., Urbana, Ill., Apr. 1975, 21 pp.
- 426. COTNER, MELVIN L., M. D. SKOLD, and ORVILLE KRAUSE. Farmland: Will There Be Enough? ERS-548. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 16 pp.
- 427. DAUTHERTY, ARTHUR, and DEAN JANSMA. Economies of Size Among Municipal Water Authorities in Pennsylvania. Published in Sci. in Agr., Vol. 21, No. 4, summer 1974, p. 5.
- 428. DAUTHERTY, ARTHUR, and DONALD J. EPP. Land Ownership in Rural-Urban Fringe Areas of Pennsylvania. Published in Jour. of N.E. Agr. Econ. Council, Vol. 4, No. 1, Apr. 1975, pp. 62-75.
- 429. DE GRAFF, HENRY L., and WILLIAM A. GREEN. The Role of Economic Projections in Multi-Objective Planning. Presented, Mtg. of Principles and Standards for Planning for Water and Related Land Resources, Colo. St. Univ., Aug. 1974.
- 430. FREY, H. THOMAS. Major Land Uses and Cropland Harvested and Irrigated. ERS-559. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 7-13.
- 431. GREEN, JOHN W. Correlation Analysis of Variables Selected from the EMPIRIC. Data Files for the Southeastern New England Study Area. Apr. 1975, 131 pp.
- 432. HANSON, MARLIN, and ALLEN SMITH. Agricultural Production and Irrigation Requirements in the West in the Year 2000. Presented, West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, 8 pp.

- 433. HARRIS, MARSHALL. Entrepreneurship in Agriculture. Mono. No. 12. Univ. of Iowa, Agr. Law Ctr. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), fall 1974, 163 pp.
- 434. HARRIS, MARSHALL. Legal-Economic Aspects of Waste Law as It Relates to Farming. Mono. No.
  13. Univ. of Iowa, Agr. Law Ctr. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Dec. 1974, 112 pp.
- 435. HUTCHINS, WELLS (completed by HAROLD ELLIS and PETER DE BRAAL). Water Rights Laws in the Nineteen Western States. MP-1206, Vol. II, winter 1974, 756 pp.
- 436. JACOBS, JAMES, and JOHN F. TIMMONS. An Economic Analysis of Agricultural Land Use Practices to Control Water Quality. Published in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 56, No. 4, Nov. 1974, pp. 791-798.
- 437. KRAUSE, ORVILLE. The Prime Land Issue in Perspective. Presented, NACD Reg. Mtg., Res. Comm., Portsmouth, N.H., Aug. 1974, 6 pp.
- 438. KRAUSE, ORVILLE, and WILLIAM ANDERSON. This Land Is Ours. Published in Farm Index, Mar. 1975, pp. 3-8.
- 439. LEWIS, ROBERT A., and ROBERT B. JENSEN. Projected Local Government Expenditures and Revenues Emphasizing Education and Real Property Taxes: The Virginia Case. Presented, So. Agr. Econ. Assoc., New Orleans, La., Feb. 1975, 15 pp.
- 440. MOYER, D. DAVID. Land Title Records and Recording Procedures in the United States. Working paper, Aug. 1974, 59 pp.
- 441. MOYER, D. DAVID. Multi-Purpose Land Parcel Data Systems. Presented, 12th An. Conf. of Urban and Reg. Information Systems Assoc., Montreal, Canada, Aug. 1974, 16 pp.
- 442. MOYER, D. DAVID. Problems of Land Ownership Data and Related Land Records. Presented, Critical Area Data Sources Workshop, Madison, Wisc., May 1975, 26 pp.
- 443. SLOGGETT, GORDON, and DANIEL D.
  BADGER. Economics and Growth of Rural Water Systems in Oklahoma. Bull. B-716. Okla. St. Univ. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Aug. 1974, 27 pp.

- 444. SLOGGETT, GORDON, and DANIEL D. BADGER. Economics of Constructing and Operating Small Sewer Systems in Oklahoma Communities. Bull. B-718. Okla. St. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Apr. 1975, 17 pp.
- 445. STEVENS, GEORGE. Former Cropland in the United States: An Analysis of Historic Peaks in Acreage of Cropland Harvested. Working paper, Jan. 1975, 6 pp.
- 446. WUNDERLICH, GENE. Strangers. Proceedings, 53rd Conf. of the Amer. County Life Assoc., July 1974, pp. 80-84.
- 447. WUNDERLICH, GENE. Economy in Low Volume Land Information Systems: How to Set Up and Operate Land Record Systems Without Spending a Million. Presented, 12th An. Conf. of Urban and Reg. Information Systems Assoc., Montreal, Canada, Aug. 1974, 13 pp.
- 448. WUNDERLICH, GENE. Property and the Social Contract: Related to Liberty and Land Use Controls. Proceedings, West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Econ. Res. Council, Rpt. No. 4, Oct. 1974, pp. 1-2.
- 449. WUNDERLICH, GENE. Conceptual Primitives in Land Use Policy (An Anthroprocentric View of Land). Proceedings, Virginia Land Use Issues Cong., Richmond, Va., May 1974 and Pub. 629. Nov. 1974, pp. 6-12.
- 450. WUNDERLICH, GENE. Land Resources Today: Issues, Citizens' Roles, Policy Instruments. Prepared by Econ. Res. Serv. in coop. with Ext. Serv. Presented, Univ. of Ill., Urbana, Ill., Feb. 1975.
- 451. WUNDERLICH, GENE. Market Value Assessment and Land Use: A Discussion of a paper by Fred Stocker, Property Tax Forum. Washington, D.C., June 1975, 7 pp.
- 452. Farmland Resources for the Future. AIB-385. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, 5 pp.
- 453. Organizational and Operational Characteristics of Hail Suppression Program in the Great Plains. Rpt. of Nat'l. Ctr. for Atmospheric Res., Boulder, Colo., Aug. 1974, 167 pp.
- 454. Water Resources for Agriculture—Will the Well Run Dry. AIB-384. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 5 pp.

- 455. BUXTON, BOYD M. and STEPHEN J. ZIEGLER. Implications of Selected Non-Point Source Pollution Regulations for U.S. Dairy Farms. Presented, Internat'l Sym. on Animal Wastes—1975, Univ. of Ill., Urbana, Ill., Apr. 1975, 14 pp.
- 456. CHRISTENSEN, LEE A. A Framework for Evaluating Institutional and Socio-economic Issues of Land Treatment of Wastewaters. Published in Jour. Env. Quality, Vol. 4, No. 2, Apr.-June 1975, pp. 145-153.
- 457. CHRISTENSEN, LEE A. Land Treatment of Municipal Wastewater: A Cooperative Approach to Management. Presented, N.E. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Orono, Maine, June 1975, 13 pp.
- 458. CHRISTIANSEN, R. A. A Regional Study of Recreation Travel Behavior and Participation Patterns. Univ. of Wis., Rec. Res. Ctr. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Apr. 1975, 57 pp.
- 459. CHRISTIANSEN, R. A., and others. Effect of Selected Socioeconomic Characteristics on Recreation Patterns in Low Income Urban Areas: Pt. II. Univ. of Wis., Rec. Res. Ctr. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), May 1975, 57 pp.
- 460. CHRISTIANSEN, R. A. Characteristics and Recreational Participation Patterns of Low-Income Inner-City Residents. Univ. of Wis., Rec. Res. Ctr. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), May 1975, 59 pp.
- 461. CONNOR, L. J., and J. B. JOHNSON. A Review and Appraisal of Economic Research Pertaining to Problems of Livestock Waste Management and Pollution Control. Presented, Internat'l. Sym. on Animal Wastes—1975. Univ. of Ill., Urbana, Ill., Apr. 1975, 14 pp.
- 462. COSPER, HAROLD. Economics of Soil Erosion and Sediment Control on Agricultural Production. Presented, Workshop on Agr. Non-Point Sources of Water Pollution, sponsored by U.S. Dept. of Agr., Ext. Serv., Washington, D.C., Sept. 1974, 15 pp.
- 463. CROWLEY, WILLIAM D. A discussion of "Non-Point Sources of Water Pollution: Problems and Policy Alternatives—Agriculture," by Earl R. Swanson. Presented, Workshop on Non-Point Sources of Water Pollution, Allerton House, Monticello, Ill., Mar. 1975, 7 pp.

- 464. FORSTER, D. L., L. J. CONNOR, and J. B. JOHNSON. Economic Impacts of Selected Water Pollution Control Rules on Michigan Beef Feedlots of Less than 1,000 Head Capacity. Res. Rpt. 270. Mich. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Apr. 1975, 15 pp.
- 465. FORSTER, D. L., L. J. CONNOR, and J. B. JOHNSON. Impacts of Alternative Water Pollution Rules on Beef Feedlots of Less than 1,000 Head Capacity. Presented, Internat'l. Sym. on Livestock Wastes—1975, Univ. of Ill., Urbana, Ill., Apr. 1975, 18 pp.
- 466. HORNER, GERALD L. Exploring Externalities: Physical and Human. Presented, West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, 9 pp.
- 467. HORNER, GERALD L., and RALPH B. HWANG. Water Quality Goals and the Economics of Agricultural Production. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 1974, 19 pp.
- 468. HORNER, GERALD L. Book review of proceedings of the National Forum on Growth with Environmental Quality. Edited by George R. Waller and Leo F. Edison, Jr. Published in Jour. of Soil and Water Cons., Vol. 29, No. 6, Nov.-Dec. 1974, pp. 282-283.
- 469. HORNER, GERALD. Internalizing Agricultural Nitrogen Pollution Externalities: A Case Study. Published in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 57, No. 1, Feb. 1975, pp. 33-39.
- 470. JOHNSON, J. B., and G. A. DAVIS. Economic Impacts of Implementing EPA Water Pollution Control Rules on the United States Beef Feeding Industry. Presented, Internat'l. Sym. on Livestock Wastes—1975, Univ. of Ill., Urbana, Ill., Apr. 1975, 16 pp.
- 471. JONES, HAROLD B., JR., and WALDON R. KERNS. Waste Water Treatment Costs in Poultry Rendering Plants in Georgia. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 6, No. 2, Dec. 1974, pp. 65-71.
- 472. KERNS, WALDON R., and HAROLD B. JONES, JR. Cost of Required Waste Pollution Abatement on Poultry Processing Plants. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 6, No: 1, July 1974, pp. 205-211.

- 473. MARTIN, WILLIAM E., and RUSSELL L. GUM. Using Economic Demand Functions for Rural Outdoor Recreation. Proceedings, Nat'l. Sym. on the Econ. of Outdoor Rec., New Orleans, La., Nov. 1974, 20 pp.
- 474. MC CAULEY, CHARLES, and RUSSELL L. GUM. Land Subsidence: An Economic Analysis. Water Resources Bull., Feb. 1975, pp. 148-154.
- 475. OSTERHOUDT, FRANK. Social and Economic Impacts from Strip Coal Mining in the Great Plains. Presented, Great Plains Agr. Council, Sioux Falls, S. Dak., July 1974, 23 pp.
- 476. OSTERHOUDT, FRANK. Social and Economic Impacts of Potential Coal Development in the Northern Great Plains. Presented, Coal and the Env. Mtg., Louisville, Ky., Oct. 1974, 12 pp.
- 477. ROSENBERRY, PAUL, and KLAUS F. ALT. Grass Erosion and Crop Production in the Corn Belt. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. June 1975, 345 pp.
- 478. SOMERSAN, AYSE, and others. A Regional Study of Recreation Travel Behavior and Participation Patterns. Univ. of Wis., Rec. Res. Ctr., (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), May 1975, 59 pp.
- 479. YOUNG, C. EDWIN. The Cost of Reserve Capacity in Municipal Wastewater Treatment. Presented, N.E. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Orono, Maine, June 1975, 12 pp.
- 480. Evaluation of the Cotton Pest Management Program, 1973. An. Pest Mngmt. Workshop, Auburn, Ala., Feb. 1975, 20 pp.

#### RESOURCE PROGRAM STUDIES

- BACON, DAVID G. Significant Land Use Conversions to Agriculture in the Tar-Neuse River Basin, 1974. For interagency use. Sept. 1974, 26 pp.
- 482. BARBER, BRIAN, and JOHN GREEN. A Procedure for Determining Town Employment by Place of Work. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. July 1974, 13 pp.
- 483. BILLS, NELSON. The Extent of Local Efforts to Form Agricultural Districts in New York State.
  Published in Jour. of N.E. Agr. Econ. Council, Vol. IV, No. 1, Apr. 1975, pp. 87-109.

- 484. BULL, LEONARD L., and JOHN D. SUTTON. The Application of Multi-Objective Resource Evaluation to the Kalamazoo and Wisconsin River Basin Studies. For interagency use. Aug. 1974, 15 pp.
- 485. BULL, LEONARD L., and JOHN D. SUTTON. Incorporation of Environmental Indicators into River Basin Planning. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 1974, 11 pp.
- 486. CATO, JAMES C., and B. R. EDDLEMAN. The Effect of Resource Investment Programs on Agricultural Labor Employment and Farm Numbers. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., July 1974, pp. 213-219.
- 487. CLAWSON, MARION. Review of Economic Trade-Offs in Multiple-Use Management of Forest Lands. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 1974, 4 pp.
- 488. COOK, NEIL, and GARY C. JONES. ERS Studies of Recreational and Environmental Aspects of P.L. 566 Watersheds. Presented, Nat'l. Assoc. of Cons. Dists., Denver, Colo., Feb. 1975, 12 pp.
- 489. GARDNER, B. DELWORTH, and CLYDE E. STEWART. Agriculture and Salinity Control in the Colorado River Basin. Published in Natural Resources Jour., Univ. of N. Mex., School of Law, Rpt. 15:63-81, (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Jan. 1975.
- 490. GLASS, RONALD J. Economic Base Survey of the Connecticut River Subarea. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Oct. 1974, 20 pp.
- 491. GLASS, RONALD J. Economic Base Survey of Massachusetts. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Nov. 1974, 28 pp.
- 492. GLASS, RONALD J. Water Use in Cranberry Production—Southeastern Massachusetts. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Feb. 1975, 45 pp.
- 493. GREEN, JOHN W. Economic Impacts of Early Action Upstream Watershed Development, James River Basin, Virginia. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. July 1974, 115 pp.
- 494. GREEN, JOHN W. The Variables in the EMPIRIC Data File: Southeastern New England Study. For use by Econ. Res. Serv. and S.E. New England Planners. June 1975, 59 pp.

- 495. GRIER, JOHN W., R. B. MC KUSICK, and C. DICKASON. Current and Potential Range Productivity and Value. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Apr. 1975, 45 pp.
- 496. HOOVER, HERBERT. Patterns, Policies and Problems in Colorado Land Use and Development: Recreation Subdivision Activity in Colorado's South-Central Mountain Area, 1967-72. Colo. Coop. Ext. Serv. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), June 1975, 24 pp.
- 497. HORNER, GERALD L. Effects on the San Joaquin Valley Agriculture of the 1977 and 1983 Water Quality Glaos. Presented, West. States Soil Cons. Serv. Econ. Workshop, Davis, Calif., June 1975, 36 pp.
- 498. INFANGER, CRAIG L., and WALTER R. BUTCHER. Individual Income Redistribution and Publicly Provided Irrigation: The Columbia River Basin Project. Published in Amer. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 56, No. 4, Nov. 1974, pp. 805-811. (Based on work funded in part by Econ. Res. Serv.)
- 499. JOHNSON, SCOTT A., ROBERT MC KUSICK, and GERALD L. HORNER. San Joaquin Valley Basin: App. I-Econ. Base Study. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Apr. 1975, 134 pp.
- 500. JONES, CLIFFORD, and HAROLD WOODS. An Economic Inventory and Evaluation of the Arkansas River Flood Plain from Fort Smith to Pine Bluff, Arkansas. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Oct. 1974, 21 pp.
- 501. JONES, GARY C. Issues in Rural Land Use. Published in Ala. Agribusiness, Vol. 13, No. 1, July 1974, p. 1.
- 502. JONES, GARY C. Alabama Agriculture: Projected and Potential Agricultural Land Use and Returns. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Jan. 1975, 87 pp.
- 503. KIMBALL, D. B., R. L. GUM, and T. G. ROEFS. Quantifying Societal Goals: Development of a Weighting Methodology for Water Resources Bill. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Winter 1974.
- 504. LANDGREN, NORMAN E. Perspective and Role of the Economic Research Service in Multiple Objective Planning. Multiple Objective Planning and Decision-making Workshop, Las Vegas, Nev., July 1974.

- 505. LANDGREN, NORMAN E. Determining the Value of Water—A Practitioner's Viewpoint. Presented, Nebr. Water Conf., Lincoln, Nebr., Mar. 1975.
- 506. MARTIN, WILLIAM E., and RUSSELL GUM. Using Economic Demand Functions for Rural Outdoor Recreation. Proceedings, Nat'l. Sym. on Econ. of Outdoor Rec. La. St. Univ. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv. and Forest Serv.), New Orleans, La., Nov. 1974, 20 pp.
- 507. MATTSON, DUDLEY. Effect of the Small Watershed Program on Major Uses of Land: Examination of 60 Projects in the Southeast, Mississippi Delta, and Missouri River Tributaries Regions. AER-279. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, 58 pp.
- 508. MC CALLEY, CHARLES, and RUSSELL GUM. Land Subsidence: An Economic Analysis. Published in Water Resources Bull., Vol. 11, No. 1, Feb. 1975, pp. 148-154.
- 509. MC KUSICK, ROBERT B., and J. HERBERT SNYDER. The Not So Efficient B/C Analysis-Inconsistency and Resource Supply and Demand. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 1974, 25 pp.
- 510. MC KUSICK, ROBERT B. Linear Programming: Concept and Application. Presented, West. St. Soil Cons. Serv. Econ. Workshop, Davis, Calif., June 1975, 38 pp.
- 511. MIDDLETON, SUSAN G., and JAMES E. HORS-FIELD. Preliminary Socio-Economic Base Report: Delmarva River Basins Survey. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Jan. 1975, 96 pp.
- 512. MILLER, A. R. The Economic Base of the Red River above Denison Dam. In-house for use by coop. agencies. Jan. 1975, 68 pp.
- 513. MILLER, WALDON, and JOHN PUTMAN. Economic, Demographic, and Land Use Projections. Prepared for coop. agencies under contract with Great Lakes Basin Comm. Jan. 1975, 132 pp.
- 514. PUTMAN, JOHN, and STERLING STIPE. Methods and Data Used in the Maumee River Basin Linear Programming Model. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Nov. 1974, 70 pp.
- 515. PUTMAN, JOHN, JAMES MC DIVITT, and STERLING STIPE. Alternative Projections and Selected Data for Maumee Level B River Basin Study. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Jan. 1975, 54 pp.

- 516. RHOADE, RONALD R., and JOHN SUTTON. Southeastern Michigan Water Resources Study: Agricultural Appendix. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Mar. 1975, 200 pp.
- 517. ROSENBERRY, PAUL, and KLAUS F. ALT. Gross Soil Erosion and Crop Production in the Corn Belt. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. June 1975, 345 pp.
- 518. SUTTON, JOHN D. Evaluation of Four Completed Small Watershed Projects: South Carolina, Maryland, Idaho-Nevada, and West Virginia. AER-271. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, 54 pp.
- 519. THIEMANN, OTTO. The Small Watershed Program and Its Role in Community Development. AER-288. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 74 pp.
- 520. THOMAS, HOWARD R., and W. G. BROWN. Use of a New Land Quality Variable in the Estimation of County Value Production Functions. Presented, West. Agr. Econ. Assoc., Moscow, Idaho, July 1974, 8 pp.
- 521. THOMAS, HOWARD R., and W. G. BROWN. A
   Proposed Land Quality Variable for Inclusion in Aggregate Production Function Analysis. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 1974, 14 pp.
- 522. THOMAS, HOWARD R. Projections of Economic and Demographic Characteristics of the Snake River Basin in Idaho and Wyoming. Report to Projections Workgroup, Idaho St. Study Team. Sept. 1974, 7 pp.
- 523. WEBER, F. WAYNE. An Analysis of Capital Flows in Randolph and Upshur Counties, West Virginia: An Application of the Economic Base Study. RM-58. Agr. Econ. W. Va. Agr. Exp. Sta. (in coop. with Econ. Res. Serv.), Sept. 1974, 17 pp.
- 524. WEBER, F. WAYNE. Economic Base Study of the Monongahela River Basin: Vol. II, Pt. B-Monongahela River Basin Study. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Dec. 1974, 149 pp.
- 525. WHETZEL, VIRGIL L., and F. WAYNE WEBER. Analysis of Capital Flows in Randolph and Upshur Counties, West Virginia. Dec. 1974, 17 pp.
- 526. WILKES, LYNN. The Economic Base of the Clark Fork of the Columbia River Basin, Montana, with Preliminary Projections to 1980, 2000, and 2020. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Jan. 1975, 69 pp.

- 527. ZYGALDO, LINDA, and JOHN D. SUTTON. The Agricultural Economy of the Kalamazoo-Macatawa-Paw Paw River Basin. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Apr. 1975, 78 pp.
- 528. Agriculture and Forestry Economic Characteristics: Tar-Neuse River Basin Study. Prepared by Econ. Res. Serv. in coop. with Forest Serv. June 1975, 77 pp.
- 529. Agriculture Sector, Bear River Basin. For interagency use. June 1975, 150 pp.
- 530. Elkhart River Basin, Indiana. Prepared by Econ. Res. Serv. in coop. with Forest Serv. May 1975. 250 pp.
- 531. Long Island Sound Regional Study: An Economic Perspective. Prepared by U.S. Dept. Agr. for New England River Basins Comm. July 1974, 56 pp.
- 532. Multiple Objective Resource Evaluation System. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Jan. 1975, 70 pp.
- 533. Muskingum River Basin Report. Prepared by Econ. Res. Serv. in coop. with Forest Serv. and Soil Cons. Serv. June 1975, 120 pp.
- 534. Resource Inventory, Santa Cruz-San Pedro River Basin, Arizona. Sponsored by U.S. Dept. Agr. and Ariz. Water Comm. Apr. 1975, 435 pp.
- 535. San Gabriel Study Area, California. River Basin Report. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Nov. 1974, 80 pp.
- 536. San Juan River Basin: Arizona, Colorado, New Mexico and Utah. Water and Related Land Resources. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. June 1974, 207 pp.
- 537. Soil Productivity Groups, North Carolina: Land Capability Units, Conservation Needs, Yields, Land Use, County and (Tar-Neuse) River Basin Distribution. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Apr. 1975, 131 pp.
- 538. Southwest Washington River Basins Type IV Survey. 1974, 205 pp. (Econ. Res. Serv. prepared selected chapters and participated in the total report preparation.)
- 539. Upper Rio Grande Basin, New Mexico: Water and Related Land Resources. In-house report for use by coop. agencies. Oct. 1974, 200 pp.
- 540. Wind-Bighorn-Clarks Fork River Basin: Type IV Survey-Wyoming Supplement. Prepared by U.S. Dept. Agr. in coop. with Wyoming St. Engineers. Dec. 1974, 170 pp.

# FOREIGN DEMAND AND COMPETITION DIVISION

#### WORLD AGRICULTURAL SITUATION

- 541. FARRELL, KENNETH R., and RICHARD M. KENNEDY. Resources for Food Production. Presented, Conf. on the Econ. of Scarce Resources, New York, City Univ. of N.Y., May 15, 1975, 24 pp.
- 542. FARRELL, KENNETH R., and RICHARD M. KENNEDY. Food and Agriculture in the Next Quarter Century. Presented, Internat'l. Affiliation of Planning Soc. and the Planning Inst., San Francisco, Calif., May 23, 1975, 15 pp.
- 543. GASSER, WILLIAM R. International Agricultural and Trade Outlook. Presented, So. Reg. Agr. Outlook Workshop, Atlanta, Ga., Sept. 16, 1974, 12 pp.
- 544. GASSER, WILLIAM R. World Food Security: Temporary or Chronic? Presented, Sem. for Senior Congressional Staff, conducted by the Congressional Res. Serv. and the Brookings Inst., Oct. 3, 1974, 12 pp.
- 545. GASSER, WILLIAM R. The Outlook for World Food Supplies. Presented, Fla. Dietetic Assoc., Boca Ration, Fla., Nov. 4, 1974, 14 pp.
- 546. GASSER, WILLIAM R. The World Food Situation. Presented, Public Sem., Wooster, Ohio, Feb. 20, 1975, 13 pp.
- 547. GASSER, WILLIAM R. World Food Prospects and the Role of Agricultural Research. Presented, Faculty Sem. Ohio Agr. Res. Devlpmt. Ctr., Wooster, Ohio, Feb. 20, 1975, 15 pp.
- 548. KENNEDY, RICHARD M. Closing the Real Food Gap. AOD-206. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 28, 1975, pp. 11-12.
- 549. NOHRE, CARMEN O. World Agriculture and Trade Situation and Outlook. Presented, Midwest Agr. Outlook Conf., Ames, Iowa, Aug. 13, 1974, 20 pp.
- 550. RAHE, DEWAIN H. U.S. Farm Exports Leap to \$21.3 Billion in Fiscal 1974. Published in For. Agr., Aug. 5, 1974, pp. 2-4, 16.
- RAHE, DEWAIN H. U.S. Farm Exports Set Record. Published in For. Agr., Nov. 11, 1974, pp. 8-9.

- 552. RAHE, DEWAIN H. U.S. Farm Exports Set Record in 1974 at \$22 Billion. Published in For. Agr., Feb. 17, 1975, pp. 13-16.
- 553. RAHE, DEWAIN H. World Food Situation. Presented, District 4, Ind. Home Econ. Assoc., Muncie, Ind., Apr. 22, 1975, 17 pp.
- 554. RAHE, DEWAIN H. World Food Situation and U.S. Agricultural Policy. Presented, Public Sem. Mount Union College, Alliance, Ohio, Apr. 23, 1975, 25 pp.
- 555. RAHE, DEWAIN H., and SALLY E. BREED-LOVE. U.S. Farm Exports Hits \$16.9 Billion in July-March. Published in For. Agr., May 19, 1975, pp. 11-13, 20.
- 556. RAHE, DEWAIN H., and SUSAN D. TRIPP. World Agriculture and Trade. AO-1. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 16-17.
- 557. TRIPP, SUSAN D. Additional Evidence of the Country Size and World Trade. Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 13, 1974, 12 pp.
- 558. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. The Ability of the Developing Countries to Meet Their Own Agricultural Needs in the 1980's. Presented, Canadian Agr. Econ. Soc., Agr. Inst. of Canada, Quebec City, Canada, Aug. 6, 1974, 23 pp.
- 559. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. Economic Problems in Producing and Delivering Food to the People of the World. Presented, Metro D.C. Ch., Soc. for Nutrition Education, Washington, D.C., Sept. 23, 1974, 13 pp.
- 560. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. World Food Aid and Reserves: Background. Presented, Sym. on World Food and Population, "To Nourish Humanity," Amer. Univ., Washington, D.C., Oct. 7, 1974, 7 pp.
- 561. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. World Agricultural Production. Presented, U.S. Dept. of State, For. Serv. Inst., Oct. 10, 1974, 22 pp.
- 562. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. Revitalizing the Green Revolution. Published in For. Agr., Oct. 28, 1974, p. 2.

- 563. WILLETT, JOSEPH W., and CARMEN O. NOHRE. World Food Situation: Economic Considerations. Presented, Sem. on the World Food Problem, Ga. Tech., Atlanta, Ga., Oct. 31, 1974, 21 pp.
- 564. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. Food Problems of Developing Countries. Presented, Rockefeller Foundation Sem. in Diplomacy, Johns Hopkins SAIS, Airlie House, Va., Dec. 1, 1974, 18 pp.
- 565. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. The World Food Situation and Prospects. Presented, Internat'l. Economists' Club and the Soc. of Government Economists, Washington, D.C., Dec. 11, 1974, 14 pp.
- 566. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. The Elimination of Hunger. Presented, Nat'l. Conf. of Catholic Bishops, Comm. for the Bicentennial, Catholic Univ., Washington, D.C., Feb. 4, 1975, 15 pp.
- 567. WILLETT, JOSEPH W., and RICHARD M. KENNEDY. Future World Food Prospects and Resource Constraints. Presented, Amer. Stat. Assoc., New York, Apr. 17, 1975, 13 pp.
- 568. WILLETT, JOSEPH W. The Individual Citizen and the World Food Scene. Presented, N. Mex. World Food Conf., Las Cruces, N. Mex., Apr. 26, 1975, 12 pp.
- 569. Outlook for U.S. Agricultural Exports. Econ. Res. Serv. and For. Agr. Serv. Published four times a year.
- 570. World Agricultural Situation. Econ. Res. Serv. Published three times a year.
- 571. World Food and Situation Prospects to 1985. FAER-98. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, 90 pp.

#### **DEVELOPED COUNTRIES**

- 572. BARSE, JOSEPH R. World Hunger, Food, and Farming. Presented, Columbia Univ., New York, and Harvard Univ., Cambridge, Mass., Oct. 24 and Nov. 21, 1974, 11 pp.
- 573. COHEN, MARSHALL H. Demand for Soybean Meal in Denmark. ERS-For. 368. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 36 pp.
- 574. COHEN, MARSHALL H. Sweden Sets Farm Policies to Hold Down Inflation. Published in For. Agr., Dec. 23, 1974, pp. 11-13, 20.

- 575. COHEN, MARSHALL H. Study Foresees Gain in Danish Soybean Use. Published in For. Ag., Jan. 20, 1975, pp. 12-14.
- 576. COHEN, MARSHALL H. New Directions in Swedish Agricultural Policy. FAER-104. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 10 pp.
- 577. FRIEND, REED E. The World Feed-Livestock Complex and Medium-Term Prospects. Presented, Sem. on Agr. in the Seventies: Feast or Famine, Oliphant Res. Assoc., New York, Sept. 1974, 25 pp.
- 578. FRIEND, REED E. European Community Increases Midseason Prices. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 24-27.
- 579. GREENSHIELDS, BRUCE L. Changes in Exchange Rates: Impact on U.S. Grain and Soybean Exports to Japan. ERS-For. 364. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 17 pp.
- 580. GREENSHIELDS, BRUCE L. Yen Buys More but Impact on U.S. Grain Sales Proves Minimal. Published in Farm Index, Aug. 1974, p. 8.
- 581. GREENSHIELDS, BRUCE L. Japanese Market Demand and Competition in Fiscal Year 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, pp. 5-14.
- 582. GREENSHIELDS, BRUCE L. Japan to Retain Top Spot as U.S. Farm Export Market. Published in For. Agr., Jan. 27, 1975, pp. 2-4.
- 583. GREENSHIELDS, BRUCE L. Japan to Subsidize Feed Costs and Encourage Rice Expansion. Published in For. Agr., Feb. 10, 1975, pp. 8, 20.
- 584. GREENSHIELDS, BRUCE L. Japanese Market Demand and Competition in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, pp. 79-85.
- 585. HANRAHAN, CHARLES E. The World Food Situation: Implications for U.S. Agricultural Policy. Presented, Inst. of Agr. Univ. of Tenn., Knoxville, Tenn., Apr. 3, 1975, 21 pp.
- 586. KURTZIG, MICHAEL E. Israeli Processed Foods Gain Importance on World Markets. Published in For. Agr., July 22, 1974, pp. 8-9, 16.
- 587. LEWIS, ROGER P. The Yen for Beef. Published in Farm Index, Aug. 1974, p. 20.
- 588. LOPES, JAMES E. Italy's Rice Output, Export High, but Further Growth Doubtful. Published in For. Agr., Aug. 12, 1974, pp. 8-9, 16.

- 589. LOPES, JAMES E. Portugal: Food Imports Soar as Demand Rises and Output Lags. Published in For. Agr., Mar. 10, 1975, pp. 12-16.
- 590. LOPES, JAMES E. Portugal: Farm Trade Deficit Spurs Government Programs. Published in For. Agr., Mar. 17, 1975, pp. 12-13, 20.
- 591. LOPES, JAMES E. Spain: A Fast Growing Market for U.S. Farm Products. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 78-83.
- LOVFALD, LORIN O. Value of U.S.-Dutch Agricultural Trade Continued to Expand in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, pp. 4-15.
- 593. PHILLIPS, DONALD M. West European Beef Surplus Could Continue Into 1975-76. Published in For. Agr., Sept. 23, 1974, pp. 2-4, 12.
- 594. PHILLIPS, DONALD M., LORIN O. LOVFALD, and REED E. FRIEND. Western Europe's Beef Production, Consumption, and Trade: Situation and Outlook. ERS-For. 367. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, 30 pp.
- 595. SABATINI, OMERO. Canada: Push on Exports. Published in Farm Index, Nov.-Dec. 1974, p. 16.
- 596. SABATINI, OMERO. Canada's Export Market Development for Agricultural Products. FAER-107. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 81 pp.
- 597. The Agricultural Situation in Western Europe-Review of 1974 and Outlook for 1975. FAER-100. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 47 pp.
- 598. Indices of Agricultural Production for Europe and the USSR; Average 1961-65 and Annual 1965 through 1974. Stat. Bull. 604. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 39 pp.

#### LATIN AMERICA

- 599. BERNSTEIN, LINDA A. Cuba's Trade Horizons Widen as Diplomatic Ties Expand. Published in For. Agr., Apr. 28, 1975, pp. 2-4.
- 600. LINK, JOHN E. U.S. Agricultural Trade with Central America. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, p. 5.
- 601. LINK, JOHN E. Mexico's Trade Deficit Continues High in 1974. Published in For. Agr., Nov. 18, 1974, p. 20.

- 602. LINK, JOHN E. U.S.-Mexican Agricultural Trade Sets New Records. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, p. 33.
- 603. LINK, JOHN E. Frost Thwarts Mexico's Efforts to Boost Crop Output in 1974. Published in For. Agr., May 5, 1975, pp. 6-7.
- 604. MISSIAEN, EDMOND. Chile's New Agrarian Reform Policy May Help Boost Output. Published in For. Agr., Sept. 30, 1974, pp. 10-12.
- 605. MISSIAEN, EDMOND, and SAMUEL O. RUFF. Agricultural Development in Brazil: A Case Study of Sao Paulo. FAER-109. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 33 pp.
- 606. RUFF, SAMUEL O. Bolivia's Farm Production and Exports. Published in For. Agr., July 8, 1974, pp. 11-13.
- 607. RUFF, SAMUEL O. Brazil Harvests Record Crops. Published in For. Agr., Nov. 11, 1974, pp. 2-4.
- 608. WEST, QUENTIN M. Latin America Needs Growth Both in Food and Export Crops. Published in For. Agr., Feb. 10, 1975, pp. 14-15.
- 609. The Agricultural Situation in Western Hemisphere: Review of 1974 and Outlook for 1975.
   FAER-103. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 41 pp.
- 610. Indices of Agricultural Production for the Western Hemisphere: Excluding the United States and Cuba. Stat. Bull. 540. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 33 pp.

#### AFRICA AND MIDDLE EAST

- 611. KURTZIG, MICHAEL E., and JOHN B. PARKER. Middle East Will Buy More Wheat as Hopes for Big Harvests Dim. Published in For. Agr., Sept. 23, 1974, pp. 5-6.
- 612. KURTZIG, MICHAEL E. Lebanon is Fast-Rising Market for U.S. Agricultural Exports. Published in For. Agr., Dec. 2, 1974, pp. 12-13.
- 613. KURTZIG, MICHAEL E. Petroleum Income Spurs Iran's Agricultural Imports and Output. Published in For. Agr., Dec. 16, 1974, pp. 6-7, 16.
- 614. PARKER, JOHN B. U.S. Farm Exports Benefit as Saudi Arabia's Oil Income Soars. Published in For. Agr., July 8, 1974, pp. 2-5.

- 615. PARKER, JOHN B. Egypt Expands Imports of U.S. Farm Products. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 61-78.
- 616. PARKER, JOHN B. Saudi Arabia: A Rapidly Expanding Market for U.S. Farm Products. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, pp. 23-24.
- 617. PARKER, JOHN B. Mideast-North Africa Steps Up Imports of U.S. Farm Products. Published in For. Agr., Oct. 28, 1974, pp. 2-4, 24.
- 618. PARKER, JOHN B., and MICHAEL E. KURTZIG. U.S. Agricultural Exports to Mideast Markets Growing Rapidly. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, pp. 15-37.
- 619. PARKER, JOHN B. Egypt Steps Up and Diversifies Imports of U.S. Farm Products. Published in For. Agr., Dec. 16, 1974, pp. 10-11.
- 620. PARKER, JOHN B., and MICHAEL E. KURTZIG.
  U.S. Agricultural Exports to OPEC Doubled in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, pp. 61-78.
- 621. PARKER, JOHN B. Saudi Arabia Targets Vast Sums for Development. Published in For. Agr., May 19, 1975, pp. 3-4, 7, 14.
- 622. PARKER, JOHN B. The Booming Iraqi Market for U.S. Farm Products. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 115-126.
- 623. PRITCHARD, BRIAN J. Tanzania's Agricultural Economy in Brief. ERS-For. 366. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, 22 pp.
- 624. SINGLETON, CAREY B. Basic Agricultural Resources of Kenya. ERS-For. 346. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, 78 pp.
- 625. SKINNER, SNIDER W. Rains Come to Sahel, but Massive Famine Relief Continues. Published in For. Agr., Oct. 14, 1974, p. 7.
- 626. STEINER, HERBERT H. Phosphate Up in Morocco. Published in For. Agr., Sept. 30, 1974, p. 8.
- 627. STEINER, HERBERT H. Independence May Change Trade Patterns in Angola, Mozambique. Published in For. Agr., Dec. 2, 1974, pp. 14-16.
- 628. STEINER, HERBERT H. Algeria's Oil and Gas Revenues Pay for Expanded Food Imports. Published in For. Agr., Feb. 3, 1975, pp. 2-5.

- 629. TREAKLE, CHARLES H. Iran's Approach: Import Commodities Plus Skills. Published in For. Agr., May 19, 1975, pp. 3, 5-6.
- 630. The Agricultural Situation in Africa and West Asia: Review of 1974 and Outlook for 1975.
   FAER-108. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 61 pp.
- 631. Indices of Agricultural Production in Africa and the Near East, 1965-74. Stat. Bull. No. 544. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 62 pp.

#### ASIA

- 632. GILL, AMJAD H. Taiwan's Booming Economy Spurs Demand for Farm Imports. Published in For. Agr., Oct. 14, 1974, pp. 2-4.
- 633. GREGORY, WADE F. The World Food Situation. Presented, Nat'l. Agr. Outlook Conf., Canberra, Australia, Jan. 29-31, 1975, 18 pp.
- 634. PARKER, JOHN B. Shortages, Drought Cut India's Wheat Harvest. Published in Farm Index, July 1974, p. 13.
- 635. PARKER, JOHN B. Hong Kong Doubles Imports of U.S. Farm Products. Published in For. Agr., Aug. 12, 1974, pp. 2-4.
- 636. PARKER, JOHN B. India's Fertilizer Output and Imports. Published in For. Agr., Aug. 19, 1974, pp. 14-16.
- 637. PARKER, JOHN B. U.S. Farm Exports to India Expected to Reach \$1 Billion. Published in For. Agr., Mar. 10, 1975, pp. 2-5.
- 638. TSU, SHELDON K. Taiwan Hog Raising: Boom Industry with a Few Problems. Published in For. Agr., Dec. 2, 1974, pp. 5-8.
- 639. Agricultural Situation for Far East and Oceania: Review of 1974 and Outlook for 1975. FAER-105. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 57 pp.

#### EASTERN EUROPE

640. LAMBERT, MILES J. Current Status of Bulgarian Agriculture. Presented, U.S. Chamber of Commerce, Washington, D.C., Dec. 1974, 5 pp.

- 641. LAMBERT, MILES J. Bulgaria's Higher Farm Profits to Spur Food Outturn, Exports. Published in For. Agr., Mar. 31, 1975, pp. 7-9, 16.
- 642. VANKAI, THOMAS A. Inflation Beginning to Affect Economies of Eastern Europe. Published in For. Agr., Oct. 14, 1974, pp. 5-6, 12.
- 643. VANKAI, THOMAS A. East Germany's Meat Demand Spells Opportunity for U.S. Feeds.
   Published in For. Agr., Mar. 10, 1975, pp. 6-7, 16.
- 644. VANKAI, THOMAS A. Hungary's Cattle Industry Hit by Export Slowdown. Published in For. Agr., Mar. 17, 1975, pp. 10-11, 20.
- 645. VANKAI, THOMAS A. Poland Reports Food Shortages Despite Good Overall Farm Year. Published in For. Agr., Apr. 28, 1975, p. 12.
- 646. Agricultural Situation in Eastern Europe: Review of 1974 and Outlook for 1975. FAER-102. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, 23 pp.
- 647. Feed-Livestock Economy of Poland: Prospects to 1980. FAER-99. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, 93 pp.

#### SOVIET UNION

- 648. BERNSTEIN, LINDA A. U.S.-USSR Agricultural Trade, 1972-74. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, pp. 42-43.
- 649. BYRNE, ANGEL O. Soviet Livestock Progress Reported Favorable for First Half of 1974. Published in For. Agr., Aug. 19, 1974, p. 8.
- 650. BYRNE, ANGEL O. Soviet Farm-Trade Highlights. Published in For. Agr., June 23, 1975, pp. 10-11.
- 651. EULER, ROGER S. USSR's Farm Imports Soared in 1973, says Soviet Report. Published in For. Agr., Aug. 5, 1974, pp. 12-13, 20.
- 652. POPE, FLETCHER, JR. Soviet Farm Output in 1974 Falls Below 1973's Record. Published in For. Agr., Feb. 24, 1975, pp. 6-7, 16.
- 653. POPE, FLETCHER, JR., and others. Weather Clouds Soviet Outlook. Published in Farm Index, Apr. 1975, pp. 18-19.
- 654. POPE, FLETCHER, JR. Smaller USSR Grain Harvest Seen Because of Dry Weather. Published in For. Agr., June 30, 1975, p. 12.

- 655. SCHOONOVER, DAVID M. The Soviet Feed-Livestock Economy: Projections and Policies. Presented, Internat'l. Slavic Conf., Banff, Canada, Sept. 6, 1974, 30 pp.
- 656. SCHOONOVER, DAVID M. Trade Projections and the Soviet Feed-Livestock Economy. Presented, East-West Relations Discussion Group, Washington, D.C., Jan. 22, 1975, 12 pp.
- 657. SCHOONOVER, DAVID M. Feed Needs Rise as USSR Consumers Eat More Meat. Published in Farm Index, Apr. 1975, p. 19.
- 658. SCHOONOVER, DAVID M. Soviet Farm Plan for 1975 Cails for 11 Percent Rise. Published in For. Agr., Apr. 7, 1975, pp. 11, 13.
- 659. Agricultural Situation in the Soviet Union: Review of 1974 and Outlook for 1975. FAER-101. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975.

#### **COMMUNIST ASIA**

- 660. BERNSTEIN, LINDA A. PRC-U.S. Agricultural Trade in Fiscal Year 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 19-23.
- 661. BERNSTEIN, LINDA A. PRC-U.S. Agricultural Trade in Calendar Year 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, pp. 86-90.
- 662. HU, TEH-WEI, and CHARLES Y. LIU. Health and Agricultural Productivity in the People's Republic of China. Presented, West. Econ. Assoc. Conf. San Diego, Calif., June 25-26, 1975, 16 pp.
- 663. SCULLEN, JAMES R. China Pushes Fertilizer Output to Reduce Its Big Imports. Published in For. Agr., Nov. 4, 1974, pp. 8-9.

#### **COMMODITIES**

- BARRY, ROBERT D. New Zealand: Growth Potential of the Beef and Dairy Industries.
   FAER-97. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 145 pp.
- 665. COLLINS, H. CHRISTINE. Export Price Rises Moderated During First Quarter of 1974.
   FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, pp. 14-22.
- 666. COLLINS, H. CHRISTINE. Price Developments During Fiscal Years 1973 and 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, pp. 15-22.

- 667. COLLINS, H. CHRISTINE. 'Poland's Rapid Feed-Livestock Growth Paces Future Output. Published in For. Agr., Dec. 9, 1974, pp. 11-12.
- 668. COLLINS, H. CHRISTINE. The Feed-Livestock Economy of Poland. FAER-99. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, 93 pp.
- 669. COLLINS, H. CHRISTINE. Export Prices
   Steady While Import Prices Rise. FATUS. Econ.
   Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, pp. 15-23.
- 670. COLLINS, H. CHRISTINE. The Less Developed Countries and Higher International Grain Prices. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, pp. 91-96.
- 671. COLLINS, H. CHRISTINE. International Commodity Prices Continued High in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, pp. 44-54.
- 672. COLLINS, H. CHRISTINE. Selected Price Series of International Significance. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., published monthly.
- 673. ROJKO, ANTHONY S. Food Production and Demand Prospects to 1985 in World Food Supply in Changing Climate. Proceedings, Sterling Forest Conf., Sterling Forest, N.Y., Dec. 2-5, 1974, pp. 124-129.

#### ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND TRADE

- 674. GOOLSBY, O. HALBERT. The Recycling of Oil Money: Today's Big Economic Paper. Published in For. Agr., Oct. 28, 1974, p. 5.
- 675. GOOLSBY, O. HALBERT, and HARRY C. TRAINOR. World Monetary Conditions in Relations to Agricultural Trade. WMC-7. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, 23 pp.
- 676. GOOLSBY, O. HALBERT. U.S. Farm Exports Will Benefit From Recycling of Oil Money. Published in For. Agr., Feb. 10, 1975, p. 13.
- 677. GOOLSBY, O. HALBERT. A Look at Economic Conditions in Key U.S. Farm Markets, Part II, United Kingdom, Italy, France, and South Korea. Published in For. Agr., Apr. 10, 1975, p. 10.
- 678. GOOLSBY, O. HALBERT. A Look at Economic Conditions in Key U.S. Farm Markets, Part I, Japan, West Germany, Canada, and the Netherlands. Published in For. Agr., Apr. 21, 1975, p. 6.

- 679. GOOLSBY, O. HALBERT. U.S. Agricultural Exports and the World Monetary Situation. Presented, Agribusiness Conf., World and Nat'l. Overview Advanced Mngmt. Res., Internat'l. Inc., Washington, D.C., Apr. 21-22, 1975.
- 680. GOOLSBY, O. HALBERT, and EILEEN M. MANFREDI. World Monetary Conditions in Relation to Agricultural Trade. WMC-8. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 31 pp.
- 681. MACKIE, ARTHUR B. International Dimension of Agricultural Prices. Published in So. Jour. Agr. Econ., Vol. 6, No. 1, July 1974, pp. 11-23.
- 682. MACKIE, ARTHUR B., and ORVILLE AARONS. Changes in Commodity Composition of U.S. Agricultural Exports Since the 1920's. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, pp. 24-27.
- 683. MACKIE, ARTHUR B., and HENRY C. TRAINOR. U.S. 1975 Farm Export Outlook Clouded by Uncertainties. Published in For. Agr., Mar. 31, 1975, p. 14.
- 684. MACKIE, ARTHUR B. World Food Situation, Prospects and Production Potentials with Limited Resources. Presented, Wayne St. Univ., Detroit, Mich., June 1, 1975, 25 pp.
- 685. MACKIE, ARTHUR B. The Role of Information in the World Food Economy. Published in War on Hunger, June 1975, pp. 10-14.
- 686. REIDINGER, RICHARD B. Institutional Rationing of Canal Water in Northern India: Conflict Between Traditional Patterns and Modern Needs. Published in Econ. Devlpmt. and Cultural Change, Vol. 23, No. 1, Oct. 1974, pp. 79-104.
- 687. REIDINGER, RICHARD B. The World Fertilizer Situation: 1975, 1976 and 1980. WAS-5 Supplement. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 54 pp.
- 688. REIDINGER, RICHARD B. Fertilizer to Remain Tight, Prices High in 1975 and 1976. Published in For. Agr., Dec. 23, 1974, p. 2.
- 689. STEELE, W. SCOTT. World Food Stocks: Issues and Strategies. Presented, So. Public Affairs Comm., Mobile, Ala., May 1975, 27 pp.

#### STATISTICS

690. BREEDLOVE, SALLY E. U.S. Agricultural Export Share by Regions and States, Fiscal 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 6-18.

- 691. BREEDLOVE, SALLY E. Leading Markets for U.S. Agricultural Exports in Fiscal 1974.
   FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 55-78.
- 692. BREEDLOVE, SALLY E. U.S. Agricultural Exports as a Share of Production. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 79-81.
- 693. BREEDLOVE, SALLY E. U.S. Agricultural Exports to the Enlarged European Community. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, pp. 7-26.
- 694. BREEDLOVE, SALLY E. U.S. Agricultural Trade Balance. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 69-70.
- 695. BREEDLOVE, SALLY E. Leading Markets for U.S. Agricultural Exports. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 24-53.
- 696. PERKINS, M. LOUISE. Fiscal 1974 Exports Under Government-Financed Programs Moved Below Billion Mark. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, pp. 28-54.
- 697. PERKINS, M. LOUISE. U.S. Export Fact Sheet. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, pp. 41-44.
- 698. PERKINS, M. LOUISE. Agricultural Exports Under Government-Financed Programs in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, pp. 5-32.
- 699. RAHE, DEWAIN H. U.S. Agricultural Imports From the European Community Up More than One-Third in 1973. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, pp. 5-13.
- 700. RAHE, DEWAIN H. U.S. Agricultural Trade: Current Situation and Prospects. Presented, Great Plains and West. Outlook Conf., Univ. of Idaho, Moscow, Idaho, July 22, 1974, 9 pp.
- RAHE, DEWAIN H. U.S. Farm Exports Hit \$21.3 Billion Record in Fiscal Year 1974.
   FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 5-44.
- RAHE, DEWAIN H. U.S. Agricultural Exports Hit a Record \$22 billion in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, pp. 5-42.
- RAHE, DEWAIN H. The World Food Situation. Presented, District 4, Ind. Home Econ. Assoc., Muncie, Ind., Feb. 21-22, 1975, 17 pp.
- 704. TONTZ, ROBERT L. Have U.S. Agricultural Exports reached a Higher Plateau? Presented, AAEA Mtgs., College Station, Tex., Aug. 28-21, 1974, 10 pp.

- 705. TONTZ, ROBERT L. Foreign Agricultural Trade and World Food Policy. Presented, Agr. Credit Sem. Program. Okla. Bankers Assoc., Inn West, Okla. City, Okla., Dec. 4, 1974, 20 pp.
- 706. TONTZ, ROBERT L. Future Outlook Poses Challenge in Farm Exports. Published in Okla. St. Univ. Outreach, Feb. 1975, pp. 18-19.
- 707. TONTZ, ROBERT L. Will U.S. Agricultural Exports Remain High? Published in the Okla. Farmer-Stockman, Feb. 1975, pp. 28-29.
- 708. WARDEN, THOMAS A. Value of U.S. Agricultural Imports Up 30 Percent in Fiscal 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, pp. 45-60.
- 709. WARDEN, THOMAS A. Imports of Fruits and Vegetables Under Quarantine, Fiscal Year 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, pp. 38-58.
- 710. WARDEN, THOMAS A. U.S. Import Fact Sheet. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, pp. 45-49.
- 711. WARDEN, THOMAS A. U.S. Agricultural Import Value Up More than 50 Percent in Last 5 Years. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974, pp. 27-40.
- 712. WARDEN, THOMAS A. Calendar Year Imports of Farm Products Total \$10.2 Billion. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, pp. 43-53.
- 713. WARDEN, THOMAS A. U.S. Agricultural Imports From EC More than Double in 5 Years. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Feb. 1975, pp. 54-65.
- 714. WARDEN, THOMAS A. Principal Sources of U.S. Agricultural Imports in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 51-68.
- 715. WARDEN, THOMAS A. Record Farm Product Exports to European Community in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 12-23.
- Ad Valorem Equivalent Duty Rates Decline in 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 102-110.
- 717. Commercial and Government Program Export Highlights: July-March 1973/74. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974, pp. 25-33.

- 718. Commercial and Government Program Export Highlights: July-September 1974. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Jan. 1975, pp. 28-33.
- 719. Export Highlights. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., published monthly.
- 720. Export Value of Farm Products Continue Upward. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Mar. 1975, pp. 5-13.
- 721. Export-Payment Assistance to U.S. Agricultural Exports, 1973/74. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, pp. 71-77.
- 722. Guidelines for Prior Approval of Export Sales. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, p. 82.
- 723. Import Highlights. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., published monthly.

- 724. Supplement-U.S. Foreign Agricultural Trade Statistical Report, Fiscal Year 1974. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 303 pp.
- 725. Supplement-U.S. Foreign Agricultural Trade Statistical Report, Calendar Year 1974. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, 308 pp.
- 726. U.S. Agricultural Exports Under Public Law 480, 1955-1973. ERS-For. 395. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 257 pp.
- 727. Value of U.S. Agricultural Exports Expected to be Lower in Fiscal 1976. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., June 1975, pp. 8-11.
- 728. Volume Indexes for U.S. Agricultural Exports and Imports. FATUS. Econ. Res. Serv., published monthly.

# FOREIGN DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

## WORLD AGRICULTURAL STUDIES

- 729. ATKINSON, L. J., and ROBERT W. POGSON. Agriculture Sector Appraisal, Liberia. Spring 1975.
- 730. AYLING, ROBERT I., and WENDELL MC KINSEY. ISEC Report - Working Group on Training. Presented, Internat'l. Sci. & Educational Council Mtg., Apr. 16, 1975.
- 731. AYLING, ROBERT I. Perspectives in International Agricultural Training. Presented,
  Associate of U.S. Univ. Directors of Internat'l.
  Agr. Programs 11th An. Conf., Gatlinberg, Tenn.,
  June 4-6, 1975.
- 732. AYLING, ROBERT I. International Agricultural Training - Status and Prospects. Presented, COSERV An. Board of Directors Mtg., May 6, 1975.
- 733. CROWLEY, ROD. Fortification of Sugar with Vitamin A in Central America and Panama. Jan. 1975.
- 734. DALRYMPLE, DANA. Development and Spread of High-Yielding Varieties of Wheat and Rice in the Less Developed Nations. FAER-95. Econ. Res. Serv., July 1974.
- 735. EDWARDS, CLARK, HILARIUS FUCHS, and JERRY SHARPLES. The ADAM Project. Working paper, Dec. 1974.

- 736. KRIESBERG, MARTIN. Second Front in the War on Hunger. Presented, Inter-Amer. Development Bank Sem., Washington, D.C., Mar. 21, 1975.
- LAURENT, CHARLES K., and others. Livestock Marketing in Iran, Vol. I and II. Spring 1975.
- 738. MAGLEBY, RICHARD S. Reflections on Improving the Physical Handling of Grain in Developing Countries. Presented, Washington, D.C., Sept. 1974.
- 739. STEELE, HOWARD L. The World Food Situation: What's Ahead in the 1970's. Presented, Great Plains and West. St. Outlook Conf., Moscow, Idaho, July 22, 1974.
- 740. STEELE, HOWARD L. Demand and Supply Potentials for South Vietnam's Fishery Industry. Field Rpt. No. 45. July 1974.
  - 741. STEELE, HOWARD L. Agricultural Prices and Market Development Needs and Prospects in El Salvador. Unnumbered Rpt. (Econ. Res. Serv. in coop. with U.S. Agency for Internat'l. Development, Inter-Amer. Development Bank, and Internat'l. Bank of Reconstruction and Development.) Nov. 1974.
- 742. VAN HAEFTEN, ROBERTA. An Analysis of the Panamanian Agricultural Price Policy System. Apr. 1975.

- 743. ARMSTRONG, JUDITH A. CED. Pamphlet. Econ. Res. Serv., Aug. 1974, 8 pp.
- 744. ARMSTRONG, JUDITH A. How to Get Economic and Statistical Information. Pamphlet. Econ. Res. Serv., Dec. 1974 and May 1975, 8 pp.
- 745. ARMSTRONG, JUDITH A. First, Above All, Be General! Presented, 22nd Internat'l. Tech. Communications Conf., Anaheim, Calif., May 1975, pp. 129-133.
- 746. BELL, BONITA. Economics of Agriculture, Reports and Publications Issued or Sponsored by USDA's Economic Research Service, July 1973-June 1974. ERS-368, Supp. 6. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 30 pp.
- 747. DECKER, DIANE. This Is ERS. PA-1097. Econ. Res. Serv., Sept. 1974, 20 pp.
- 748. MAYES, DOROTHY L. The World Food Situation, Narrative Guide for Slide Set A-61. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 5 pp.
- 749. MAYES, DOROTHY L., JAMES D. MORRI-SON, and Walter M. PATRICK. 1974 Handbook of Agricultural Charts. Agr. Hdbk. No. 477. Econ. Res. Serv., Oct. 1974, 164 pp.

- 750. MAYES, DOROTHY L., JAMES D. MORRI-SON, and WALTER M. PATRICK. Handbook of Agricultural Charts, 1975 Spring Supplement. Agr. Hdbk. No. 477. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 42 pp.
- 751. SAMUELS, LOUISE. NRED. Pamphlet. Econ. Res. Serv., May 1975, 8 pp.
- 752. SAYRE, JAMES R. Commitments to the World's Hungry. Presented, Baptist Men's Group, Fairfax, Va., Mar. 15, 1975.
- 753. SMITH, DEBORAH T. USDA and the Low-Income Nations, 1974. PA-1113. Econ. Res. Serv., Nov. 1974, 8 pp.
- SMITH, DEBORAH T. Farmland Resources for the Future. AIB-385. Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 8 pp.
- 755. SMITH, DEBORAH T. Water Resources for Agriculture, Will the Well Run Dry? AIB-384 Econ. Res. Serv., Apr. 1975, 8 pp.
- 756. WRAY, ANGELA. From Pen to Print, a Handbook about ERS Research Manuscripts. Econ. Res. Serv., fall 1974, 64 pp.
- 757. Agricultural Outlook Digest. Published ten times a year, AOD-201 through 210.

☆ U. S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE : 1977-261-496/ERS-248

.

.

# UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE WASHINGTON, D.C. 20250

POSTAGE AND FEES PAID U.S. DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AGR 101 THIRD CLASS

w

